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AIR BAISA: . . .(gavel). . . The meeting of the Maui County Council Planning Committee
will come to order. Today is June 3rd and it's approximately 9:10 in the morning. I
apologize for the little delay but we're having just a challenge today getting organized
here. Lots going on. I'd like to note that we have a quorum present. I also request that
those of us who may have any kind of cell phone ringers or...noise-making devices, if
you would please put them on the silent mode so that we will not be interrupted by rings
or your favorite hymn or whatever. . . .(Cellphone rings in the gallery). . . There we go.
Just a little sample. I would like very much to say "Aloha and welcome" to all of
everyone who is here today. Thank you for coming. We have a very, very important
matter before us. We've been waiting for a long time and the day has arrived.
I'd like to make some introductions. We have voting Committee Members with us today,
Bill Kauakea Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha and good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Bill. And other Committee Members, Michael Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good morning, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Mike. And joining us also, non-voting Committee Members,
Michelle Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Morning, Michelle, thanks for being here. And Mike Victorino. Morning,
Mike.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: I know that it's a big challenge for Member Victorino. He's feeling under
the.. .weather. And we need to appreciate his dedication in trying to be here today.
Appreciate that, Mike. I know how hard it is. Also with us today, we have from the
Department of the Corporation Counsel, our representative and guy who keeps us legal,
Michael Hopper, Deputy Corporation Counsel. Good morning, Mike. Thank you for
coming. Also from the Executive Branch, we have Jeff Hunt, our Planning Director.

MR. HUNT: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Morning, thank you. And also Joe Alueta, the Administrative Planning Officer
with the Department of Planning.

MR. ALUETA: Good morning, Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Morning, Joe. And my Committee staff, David Raatz, our Legislative
Attorney, and our Secretary, Clarita Balala. Also joining us is my Council.. .my Council
Planning Committee Vice-Chair, Jo Anne Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. Well, we're. . . excused this morning, and he may be joining us
later, is our Chair G. Riki Hokama. We'd like to begin this morning with public
testimony. It'll be accepted starting in a few moments. Those wishing to testify should
sign up with the Committee staff here. Clarita has the forms. Testimony will be limited
to three minutes. Testifiers are requested to state their names for the record and to
indicate if you are representing anybody but yourself.

ITEM NO. 40

TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS LEGISLATION (C.C. No. 08-61)

CHAIR BAISA: Members, today we have one item on our agenda. This is PC-40, the title,
"Transient Vacation Rentals Legislation". Our sole item this morning is this legislation
submitted by the Department of Planning relating to transient vacation rentals, or TVRs,
and bed and breakfast homes, B&B. As the members will recall, on March llth we
conducted an initial review of the five bills submitted by the Department via County
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Communication 08-61. This package of bills included legislation to allow B&Bs in ag
and rural districts, to allow TVRs in business and resort districts, to establish new
permitting standards for B&Bs and TVRs and to prohibit conditional permits for TVRs.
The Committee asked the Planning Department and the Department of the Corporation
Counsel to incorporate technical revisions and to make the legislation more concise. On
April
we received a new package of legislation that has now been reduced to three
bills. Essentially the bills, the substance is the same. It has just been consolidated so that
there is less paper to deal with and less confusion. So in reviewing this legislation, we
will be considering the same policy choices that the Planning Commission's considered.
Before I call on the Department of Planning to provide an overview of the legislation, we
will now accept public testimony. Without objection, the Committee will now accept
public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Members. We have a number of people that have signed up to
testify this morning. And our first testifier this morning will be Pat Borge and Mr. Borge
will be followed by John Blumer-Buell. Mr. Borge.

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .
MR. BORGE: Good morning, Gladys, Council Members.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Pat.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Good morning

MR. BORGE: You know, just as, you know, a lot of these people coming here to say of their
hardships, or whatever, but for me to come here it's a hardship for me 'cause I had to
close down my business. Come down here to testify for my.. .my issues that I have.
But.. .but what I don't understand it's already regulated, so what's the issue? You know,
I mean, it's already regulated. They got laws. You know, 'cause I believe in a bed and
breakfast, you must live on the premises, period. It's a bed and breakfast. I have
problems in my neighborhood, from a bed and breakfast to a TVR, and they moving in
the next property. That's the kind of issues that-that's why it bothers me. I'm sure
there's some honest people in here but there's some that are not. You know, and
that.. .and that's what bothers me. And I don't believe that.. .that you should be running
hotels in residential areas. We have designated Wailea, Kihei and Lahaina and all those
areas for the tourists.
Now they say economy is really bad right now where everybody is counting on the
tourist to survive. Now what about the hotel workers? They're.. .the hotels need these
tourists in those hotels to keep their workers going. Some of them are being laid off right
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now because there's not enough tourists at the hotels. So you gotta look at it both ways.
I mean, they're looking to make their money but.. .but Maui was.. .was made to.. .to...to
accommodate the high end tourist.
That was Hannibal Tavares' goal, Elmer
Carvalho...that was their goal. We was gonna do the high end tourist. And now we're
losing that. We losing that. We don't have-I've been in the tourist business for 30
years. And I know.. . I know.. . I know the tourist industry. I know the ups and down.
But I can see the clientele has changed over the years. But my concern now is if we
gonna put little pockets of hotels within the island, what about those resort areas?
Who's gonna take care of those workers? I have a long-term house in Makawao and my
taxes went up. In 1999 I bought my property, was $620. I paid $2,400 in taxes now at
my house. I have long-term rentals so I don't have no tax break, you know. So we have
all those people who.. .who-you know, I put my sign out for rent my house. In.. .in less
than 24 hours, I get somebody to rent my house. You know, that's how bad the markthat's how bad it is on this island. And I talking local families, you know.
So there's a big issue about . . . about these TVRs. They gotta be a limit. I'm sorry. I
mean, what about our rights as people born and raised on this island?. What about my
rights? Why are their rights more important? You know, I hope you guys look at the
whole issue over here. And.. .and it's not just about me. You know what I mean? I . . . I
see people come on.. .come down here and talk to you people and you got-it's like, oh,
what about me? Hey, what about the rest of the people that live on this island? Born and
raised, generation after generation. Take care us, it's all of us. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Borge. Questions for the testifier? If not,
Mr. Borge, thank you for coming. Our next testifier is John Blumer-Buell. And
Mr. Buell will be followed by Mark Nelson. Good morning, John.

MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Good morning, Council Members and Chair Baisa. I handed out a
couple things to you today and one's from Star Bulletin, May 2005. And the title is
"Illegal Vacation Rentals Make Tight Markets Worse". The reason this is relevantnow, I'll get you a better copy at some point. Kinko's didn't have a piece of paper big
enough today so-but these are my neighbors in Hana, the Kainas. They live right near
me. They're good friends. It's an article about their ohana. And the second part I
missed the whole title of it. It says "Lifestyle: Native Hawaiians among the hardest hit".
And there's a beautiful third page regarding the Kaina ohana which I'll probably get to
you when we get to taxes again because part of this article is on property taxes as well.
The other thing that I've given you is the Hanaside News new issue. The thing is it's a
great newspaper and this is the most important issue in East Maui is the water. But, you
know, I went through it and there's at least six illegal businesses advertising and some
ofem, you know, boasting that they've been serving the community for 20 years.
They've.. .they've had an illegal business for 20 years. You know, I wanna compliment
Chair Hokama who is not here. He's the one Council Member that I've seen that
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understands that this is zoning issue. And is treating it as such. And I think you should
follow his leadership on this.
I've been involved in this issue of TVR since late 1980s in Hana. We had a big blow up
of issues. I was involved with the 1994 Hana Community Plan. We dealt with the issues
in 1994. You got testimony. I written to you recently as far back, I think, as 19.. . it's
2004. One thing I've concluded is regardless of what you pass, the people that are
violating these laws will never come in to compliance. They do not care what you pass.
And we see that in Hana. They.. .they don't care. They'll go underground. They'll
avoid you and we have not had the 1994 Hana Community Plan enforced or
implemented. Hardly the first step towards implementation. Enforcement is part of the
implementation. So, you know, we're.. .we're-it's broken in Hana. We have.. .we have
80 to 100 illegal vacation rentals still operating right now. We have illegal food service.
We have illegal businesses. And the County needs to put a planner out there at least one
day a week and start making sense of things. Otherwise, why.. .you know, let's.. .it's
useless.
This is not a criticism of the Tavares Administration. I'm one of, I think, 18 people that
signed the deposition in support of them enforcing the existing laws and they won in
court. I thought the TVR business did the right thing to file a case. They took it to court.
That's the way we do things. They lost. The County is properly enforcing things and,
you know, so this is not.. .taking a shot at the Administration at all.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Buell, can you wrap it up, please?

MR. BLUMER-BUELL: I will. I see 20-oh, I'm a little-okay. So the last thing is I recently
re-read-and I'm gonna get it to you-a,. . a little essay by Wendell Berry called, "Does
Community Have Value?" It's a wonderhl essay. And he really concludes that people,
you know, people have to really make a choice. Do they want . . . do they choose
their.. .their place and the people that live there? Or do they choose the short-term
economic gain and give it all up? And that's really what we have here. And I'm.. .I'm
choosing the Hana community over this short-turn.. .term economic gain. So, mahalo.
CHAIR BAISA: Any questions for the testifier? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, John-and thanks for coming all the way from Hana. I know
that in past testimony-and
you referred to the Hana community today-in
past
testimony we've received information that basically cites within various community
plans, there are policy statements. Are you speaking specifically to your community plan
or you're just speaking to your community in general?

MR. BLUMER-BUELL: I'm speaking to both but very specifically the Hana Community Plan
says, discourage transient.. .vacation rentals outside of the urban district. That is clear
and unambiguous and yet with a conditional use permit, you have a , ..you have an
opening there that, you know, attorneys can have a field day with. We've
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seen... I . ..we've seen things approved in Hana with the conditional use permit which
were not the intent of the Community Plan.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. And I really appreciate you restating that because to me when
we adopt the Community Plan, that has the force and effect of law so...

MR. BLUMER-BUELL: If I . . . if I could, we.. .the community had the reasonable expectation
that our Community Plan would be enforced. Our community members don't want to
be.. .don't want to call the Planning Department and complain. That-the laws that are
passed are in place and should be enforced. We shouldn't have to be complaining all the
time. They're.. .they're the laws and they should be enforced. They should be selfenforcing. There's a thing, is oh, nobody's complaining. There's a lot of people
complaining in Hana. But you don't hear'em, you know. They don't.. .they don't come
out to meetings so, mahalo.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, I thank you very much, John. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other questions for the testifier? If not
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, there we go. Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah. John.. . John, could you just follow up on that?
What are their complaints? You say a lot of people are complaining.

MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Well, I think more.. .people are generally aware of the fact that the
Community Plan has not been implemented in even the smallest way. Let me give you
an example-it's not a vacation rental so we can separate it. We were supposed to have a
master water plan for East Maui, 1994. Nothing controversial about that. It's never been
done. We're supposed to have a wastewater treatment study -COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I want you.

MR. BLUMER-BUELL: --throughout Hana Bay. It's never been done.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I want you.. . I want you to just focus on the issue today.

MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Okay. The-it is part of it, a housing issue. And in Hana Bay right
now I counted on the way out here, you have seven or eight illegal vacation rentals right
on Hana Bay. There's.. .there's a lot of affordable housing that could be.. .come...come
up if the laws were enforced. And it's gonna take awhile for the economic part of this to
settle out just as it's taken a long time to get used to what's going on now. Final thing on
the community, the community in the late 80s had a community-wide discussion. We
discussed vacation.. .transient vacation visitors. The community went with expanding the
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Hotel Hana Maui. It was a big debate. The late 1980s' it was the Rosewood Corporation
from Texas. The community allowed them expansion makai of the existing hotel and
ballpark into the old.. .one of the old camps which are now the Sea Ranch cottages. And
that was.. .the community reluctantly bought into the idea that a slightly larger hotel
would create a more stable economic base, more jobs, better jobs and benefits for our
community. And I didn't enthusiastically support it but, you know, we.. .we went along
with it. So it's a, you know, we.. .we talked about visitor impacts. And in the 1994, we
talked about TVRs. It was already a problem in '94. We spent at least several meetings
talking about the illegal vacation rentals in 1993. And this language was in there because
of that. So nothing's been done. So it's . . . it's really very sad. And mahalo for your
efforts.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, John.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions for the testifier? If not, John, thank you very much.

MR. BLUMER-BUELL: You're welcome
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Mark Nelson. And Mr. Nelson will be followed by
Brandon Shim.

MR. NELSON: Good morning. I'm coming here purely as a small business owner in Haiku at
the Pauwela Cannery. My name is Mark Nelson and I build wind surfers. I've been here
since 1991. And the sole reason I'm here is that my business has been affected directly
as a result of people not being able to afford to visit Maui anymore. The major
complaints that I'm getting from my customers that order products from me that now are
not ordering products from me, and lowering my revenue, is that they can't afford to
come here. And I think it's pretty evident now with Aloha Airlines going out of business,
the cost of gas, cost of food, everything's really, really expensive. And the main thing
that they're saying to me is, "Hey, you know what? With the cost of an airfare to get out
here, and then on top of that if we can't have a bed and breakfast or...or some place to
stay that's reasonable, meaning $100 to $200 a night, we're not gonna go stay at the
Grand Wailea for $800 a night. It's just not gonna happen." And those that are, they're
not gonna be able to afford to do anything else, right? They're.. .they're not gonna go
out. They're not gonna buy tee-shirts. They're not gonna do activities. So it's a trickle
down effect that is.. .it's detrimental to the whole tourism side of Maui.
And I'm here purely just to voice my feeling that it's something that needs to be
regulated. It needs to be taxed, controlled. But we definitely need to accommodate the
visitors to Maui that cannot afford to pay more than a couple hundred bucks a night. It's
just not reasonable and that's what, in my opinion, Maui is.. .is it's a tourism destination.
And we need to really accommodate and spread our aloha and say, "Yes, please come".
What I'm hearing from people from Canada, from the U.S, from Europe, from Japanwhose dollars in those other countries are quite strong by comparison to ours,
unfortunately-is that it's easier for them to get on a plane and go to the Caribbean or
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other locations where they're.. .they're waiting for you at the airport and they're saying,
"Hey, come on down and we're gonna give you a free ride", right? That's not happening
here. And I'm just voicing my opinion. Just yesterday morning I went, I walked around
really quickly. In a period of 15 minutes I filled up a petition. If I had sat out in front of
my cannery and spent any more time than that, I could've have had hundreds of
signatures but within 15 minutes, I got 20 signatures. And I'm just like, wow,
that's.. .that's amazing. So if I could, I'll leave this with you guys.
CHAIR BAISA: Would you please leave them with the Secretary?

MR. NELSON: Okay. And I . . . I don't have anything else to say.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Nelson. Questions for the testifier? If not, the
Chair has one question. Mr. Nelson, you mentioned the negative effects on your
business.

MR. NELSON: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Can you give us a little bit more details? Would you say like you've lost half
of it? Have you lost employees?

MR. NELSON: Well, I did have to lay off two employees over the last couple of years. And it,
you know, it hurts me to do that. And in addition to that, the cost of my product has had
to.. .to... I had.. . had to increase it also because I had.. . my overall volume has gone down
which then makes my product less enticing. It's just a spiraling effect that is making it
more and more difficult.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Mr. Nelson, yeah, I just was
curious to find out what kind of small business do you own and operate?

MR. NELSON: It's a . . . I . . . I manufacture custom surfboards and sailboards at the Pauwela
Cannery. I've been there, well, pretty much since 1992. And, unfortunately, my
business-I'm fortunate enough to be one of only really two businesses left producing
boards like I do. When I first moved into that cannery, it was pretty much the epicenter
of the world for product development where there was at least five or eight major
companies working out of there. And now there's two. And basically what I'm hearing
from everybody is, I'm gonna have to stop doing what I'm doing and pick up a hammer
but that's not even a viable option anymore now with the housing market the way it is.
So it's-I've seen radical changes since I've lived here.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Nelson, for your testimony, for
being here. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Member Johnson:
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, and there.. .the...the one question, because of the industry that
you're in, you said that over the last several years you've laid off couple people. If my
memory serves me correctly, there was a difficulty with getting slugs or the, you know,
the I guess, the raw material -MR. NELSON: The blanks -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --the board.. .the blanks.
MR. NELSON: --when Clark Foam went out of business. Yeah, that.. .that actually has not
affected my business because I build my boards out of Styrofoam.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. NELSON: That's all the surfboard manufacturers. I . . . I . .. I do more kind of high end
composite boards.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Yeah, I just was curious to see if that had any impact on your
business either.
MR. NELSON: That didn't but as.. .as a direct effect, my supplier of Styrofoam which is in.. .on
Oahu, called Pacific Allied Foam, they've just passed on close to a 30 percent increase in
the last two months in my base materials. So, I mean it is affecting me in a negative way.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you
CHAIR BAISA: Any more questions for our testifier? If not, Mr. Nelson, thank you very much
for coming today.
MR. NELSON: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: And also, our next testifier is Brandon Shim and Mr. Shim will be followed by
Nadine Newlight. Also, I wanna remind the audience, if you haven't already signed up
and would like to testify, please feel free to meander down here. I know you may feel
that you don't want to bother us but you're not bothering us. We need to know. Good
morning, Brandon.
MR. SHIM: Good morning. Good morning, Council Members. Again, I am representing
myself and my business, Pauwela Cafe. You met one of my customers, Mark Nelson,
from the Pauwela Cannery. And what he speaks is true. He's speaking as only one, you
know, business owner. But I see all o f em. You know, I know they're all struggling and
some of those guys-I'm born and raised on Maui. I'm 29 years. Some of these people
been here longer than me. And to see them struggle, and they're really good-hearted
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people, but they won't speak up for themselves. So on behalf, I'm here to speak up for
them, you know, 'cause not only for profitability but just-they're really good people.
You know, and I hate to see them struggle 'cause they have families to support too. And
I know that. You know, economically, we know we're challenged.
You know, when you eat out in a dining situation now you know you're paying more for
everything that you.. .you consume. Restaurants have got hit very hard. Mark himself
said 30 percent on his increases of some products. We're getting hit a lot harder, you
know. We're getting hit a lot harder out there just because of ethanol uses corn. Corn
uses up feed, wheat, rice, you know, all those other subsidies. Potatoes go up. That's
passed on to us. But restaurants have to be careful because if we really raise our prices
too much to make a profit, our.. .you know, people that consume with us, can't afford to
do it. You know, pay raises hasn't come up just as fast as prices has. So we're out there
trying to, you know, make sure that customers can contain to make our gross, to make
our.. .to make our minimum just to make our payments right now. And I know for the
restaurant community, most of us are just trying to get through '08. You know, we're
just trying to get by. We're hoping it gets better '09 'cause '08 pretty much is a loss year
for us. We're gonna be living off our saving expenses and just trying to maintain what
we have now. There's not gonna be too much growth. I don't think you're gonna see too
much more restaurants opening up on the island of Maui. And a big part of that is, you
know, just the diversity of people coming in.
Oh, Maui is supposed to be the windsurfing mecca of the world. You know, that has
been lost. You know, we lost all the windsurfing tournaments this year. GE revenue
from that is gonna be greatly affected because I know my GE payments are down and I'm
one of many businesses that I hear of the same story, you know. And that's what feeds
the island of Maui. Well, not island of Maui but, you know, the North Shore. But I work
also on the South side. And it's the same story there, you know. And it's getting kind of
tough out there, you know. My dad worked for Aloha Airlines, now he's working for me
at the Cafe, you know. And a lot of the airline people that got laid off went to the
strongest industry and that's hotel and restaurant and tourism. And it's getting close to
the point now that, you know, the hotels and restaurants are gonna start cutting out the
bottom half. And, unfortunately, these are the people that just came in within the last
couple of months, you know. And it's just the fact that, you know, they don't have
knowledge and they don't have skills set yet applied that a veteran cook can do. They
can do the job probably of two people. And it's just detrimental, you know, that you're
gonna be laid off twice in such a short period of time, you know. And it's just because of
the high prices that Maui has, you know.
I understand both sides of the arguments from the homeowners to the businesses. And I
feel for both sides, you know. But economically we have to make it affordable for the
people that come and enjoy Maui because even me, the local with the kama'aina
discount, I really can't stay at the hotels, you know. And I'm just trying to keep it so
that, you know, me and my family and other people can stay here and enjoy what we
grew up seeing, you know. So, because there are a lot of local people working as cooks,
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dishwashers, you know, as the lower end people in the restaurant community. I'm
surrounded by them daily. And we're trying to respect them and making sure that they
have paychecks to go home with too. And it's becoming a great challenge for the whole
restaurant community on Maui. So, thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Shim. Questions for our testifier? Member
Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Good morning, Brandon and thank
you for coming.
MR. SHIM: Good morning
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Just following up on your testimony. You mentioned
windsurfing tournaments have pulled out? Can you tell.. .give us the reasons why? Was
it...is it related to the TVR enforcement situation?
MR. SHIM: Yeah. I mean, from what I hear, get, is word of mouth. But I get a lot of Euros
come through and I talk to them. And some say they feel they're not wanted here. You
know, 'cause they have no place to stay. You know, if you go to Waikiki and you have
no hotel rooms available to you, where you gonna stay? You're not really gonna go
there, right? I mean, you gonna stay in your rent-a-car? But, you know, it's just-if
there's no place to stay, why are they gonna come, you know? And, it's.. .it's.. .it'sthere's, what, three or four big tournaments-I think Mark would know better than mebut I count on those. It's a big flux season for me. I staff up for those seasons. And this
year, knowing that they're not gonna come, I really haven't. You know, I haven't staffed
up at all. Like, I just maintaining my.. .my base rate of employees. So I haven't actually
been able to provide extra jobs. Like during the summer time I usually would staff up.
This year I'm not, you know. So all these kids are graduating. We're on summer break.
I'm not hiring part-timers this year to fill in on these base rolls because I don't know if I
can do it, you know. I really don't know if I can afford to do it.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further questions for our testifier? If not-Member

Johnson.

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, and I'll be real quick. Some of the restaurateurs in the West
Maui area and some in South Maui are complaining that the.. . I guess the rapid rise in
number of timeshares with the really wonderful kitchens -MR. SHIM: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --the people are just not eating out as much. They may be coming
here but they're not driving out like if they would be going to Haiku. They'll.. .they'll
make their own lunch or they'll pack their own stuff. Do you think some of that is also
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impacting the restaurants in general and your business because of the type of visitor that's
coming here that's not really eating out or dining out as much?
MR. SHIM: I think it is but in the same way there's a balance to it because the people are
coming in and buying, you know, have a , ..like when we go out, we take a timeshare.
You know, we'll use the kitchen. We'll go to Safeway to . . .(change tape, start IB). . .
buy groceries, gas from a Lahaina gas station, if we're out there. We're renting a car
for...from out of.. .you know, out of the island. So that's still money going to, you know,
the rent-a-car businesses and the people that work there. The.. .the grocery store clientele
also has money being generated by groceries being bought by them, you know. And it's
the trickle down effect. It goes to a lot of people, not directly to the restaurants. But
when the community has money in general, they tend to eat out. They'll splurge once a
week, on a weekend to go out eat on a Friday or Saturday night. And in return, that's
when the restaurants gets their money back.
'Cause I understand that, you know. People in the TVRs and B&Bs, they're gonna have
kitchens available to them and they might be able to cook there. So I won't make money
maybe directly off of them but, you know, hopefully if the owners have money, you
know, they'll come and spend it with us. Or if they go to Haiku Grocery and spend
money there and then their clientele can come and buy coffee from me, or-you know,
it's a trickle down effect. You know, I'm not really saying I want everybody to come to
me but if the community does well, you know, everybody does well. It's.. .the money
flows throughout the community. So that's why, you know, I'm kinda supporting the
TVR and B&B thing even though I work in the hotel industry but we do see local people
coming in there. Maybe only once a week or maybe once every two or three weeks but at
least they have money to come out and spend. At least there's money being generated for
the community to.. .to spend out there. But if these people don't come, there's absolutely
no.. .nothing for nobody out there, you know.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thanks very much.
MR. SHIM: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Brandon.
MR. SHIM: Okay. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Don't.. .don't go. I'm.. . I have a question for you
MR. SHIM: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: You bring a very different perspective because you're a local boy and you're a
youth. And you're the future of this island. And, you know, we hear concerns about how
this business is wrecking our local.. .local people and their communities and it has a bad
effect on them. And they feel disenfranchised. Can you talk about that just a little bit?
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MR. SHIM: Yeah. I can. I mean, it's something my.. .me and my wife talked about. You
know, it's getting hard to be here. You know, I'm pretty sure there's a lot of people that
are my age-I'm a 1997 graduate of Maui High School-and there's not much of us
here. Most of us are on the mainland right now moving up to better jobs. It's a little bit
more affordable. And, you know, part of the thing is, you know, housing prices really
high. It's starting to drop now so people might be coming back. But also the job market
isn't as steady. If you're not in the tourism industry, and you're in the tech industry,
you're better off on the mainland, you know. So I'm losing a lot of good friends.
They're up there. But I understand why they're up there.
But as far as born and raised here, yes. You know, the housing side I see... I see the
points, you know. I'm not sure exactly-that's why when the MVRA asked them, you
know, clearly are you going to be regulating yourselves? If you can regulate yourself
greater than what the Council or, you know, what the County is asking you, then you can
partnership up with them and work with them.
You know, for the restaurant associations, we're under heavy scrutiny all the time with
the BBB and the Hawaii Restaurant Association. We also have a department that just
Board of Health just watches over restaurants. You know, we have.. .we're under heavy
compliance, you know. But we need to work with them. When they come in, we need to
work with them to make sure that they understand that we're doing the best possible to
provide good food for, you know, our clientele and they're not going to get sick. And
that's why I ask the MVRA can you guys do that also?
But, you know, also the thing, too, is if-you know, my wife's a-she stays home.
Luckily, she can stay home and take care my two kids. That's important to me. But we
also talked about, you know, if we move somewhere that we can do a B&B, would it be
also be able to keep my wife home to take care of the kids but also bring in income, a
passive income, if I work also. You know, that's an option we thought about. But
moving to the mainland is not something I really wanna do, you know, because my
family is here. You know, still all of 'em are here. Maybe in a couple of years when
some of 'em pass on, that might be a viable option but right now, you know, Grandma
and Grandpa still really important to my children, yeah? So...
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, because we don't want you to move to the mainland.
MR. SHIM: Yeah. (Chuckles)
CHAIR BAISA: But I think what I'm hearing you say is that you've kind of found a middle
ground where you can live with some of the changes because of the economics involved
and it allows you to be here.
MR. SHIM: Yeah. Well, I mean, I can't, you know, I can't say it has to go unchecked. And it
used to be regulated, you know. That's why with the ad that even came out and I was
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reading, it says right there. It has to be regulated, you know. It's one of my strongest
belief. It has to be regulated. Everything has to be regulated. Nothing will benefit from
going wild but, you know, we have to keep it regulated but I believe Maui needs to have,
you know, both tiers for families to also come and enjoy Maui but also the higher end
clientele to come enjoy Maui. 'Cause the higher end clientele has money because they
know how to conserve money, you know. It's not how much you make but it's how
much you retain. And they know economic times are hard. They're gonna retain their
money. They're not out there spending it. So, if Maui's only generate to the higher
income people, we're losing out, you know. Some of the families that wanna travel need
to be able to do that.
CHAIR BAISA: Sounds to me like you're wise beyond your years. If you learn how to save,
you'll probably be rich.
MR. SHIM: Yeah.

CHAIR BAIS A: (Chuckles)
MR. SHIM: We're all trying to survive so, yeah.

CHAIR BAISA: Anyway, I really appreciate your being here today. Thank you very, very
much. Members, anything else you wanna ask the testifier-Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. And mahalo, Mr. Shim, for
testifying this morning. We heard from you before and you.. .you state your position
well. But, I know the Members get a lot of emails and correspondence from people that
do not come to these meetings to testify. And I'd like to represent some of their
questions.
MR. SHIM: Yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: First question is, where do you live on Maui and what kind
of zoning do you live on?
MR. SHIM: Oh, I live in Kahului.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Okay.
MR. SHIM: You know what I do. I live right next to Maui High School over there so.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Okay.
MR. SHIM: I believe it's all just residential area.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And, you know, we hear from the Pat Borges and the
John Blumer-Buells that raise the concerns about inundating neighborhoods with the, you
know, TVRs and B&Bs. So in your position, you would think it'd be fine with you for
TVRs or B&Bs to open right around you in your neighborhood?

MR. SHIM: You know, the interesting thing is, I thought about that the other day 'cause, you
know, I'm from the country. I believe that but living Kahului, I mean, I don't-I'm not
racist remark or anything-but you seen-well, my wife, that is Filipino says the Filipino
mansion is coming up. And there's not only a single family in there, you know. That's
unrealistic to say. There's multiple families living in there. And there's cars on the
driveway. There's cars all over the road. You know, they park in front of my house but
they're good neighbors, you know. These houses-I can't see the same value as my twobedroom, one-bath house when they have probably eight bedrooms in there. So I don't
know how, you know, realistically that must be driving up the cost of, you know, the
surrounding houses around there. 'Cause you have a two-story house that-oh, man, I'm
guessing eight bedrooms 'cause the amount of cars out there, you know.
There's.. .there's a lot of people in there. And they're really, really nice 'cause they're
consigning all their money to build a really nice house that meets their standards, you
know. But that's almost the same thing, to me, as having a B&B down the street from
you because, you know, we're a single family house but you have a house that's, you
know, holds four people. That's a much bigger unit than what I have, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Except that, would you agree that.. .that mansion, as you
prefer to describe it, in the neighborhood is normally of the same family, just different
generations as compared to TVRs that would have transient visitors in the neighborhood?

MR. SHIM: For.. .for the most part, yes. But there is-I see a lot of traffic going through there.
I only know because of the cars that come in. You know, you notice.. .your neighbor's
cars, I'm pretty sure. Their cars change a lot, you know. There's only one across the
street from my house, right across the street. And they're out to 10:00, 11:OO o'clock at
night, having parties every week and singing karaoke. And there's a lot of traffic coming
through all the time so, you know, cars change every couple of months. I don't know if
they're buying new cars or if there's people coming in and out. But it does change, you
know. You drive around Kahului and you talk to people in Kahului, they'll tell you the
same thing, you know. The.. .the things change, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So...so your position is that you would be fine with having
TVRs and B&Bs as your neighbors?

MR. SHIM: I think so if it's regulated. You know, if they can somehow, you know, maybe
make their own parking lot if they have enough and keep your own cars on there. If the
people-a lot of the TVR and B&B people I know, they really stress, you know, hey, you
gotta keep quiet after 10:OO o'clock. And you gotta be respecthl for it. I believe only 1
or 2 percent of the.. .the industry that is really bad. And it's tainting a lot of the people
out there, you know. It's like people in general. They're probably only 1 or 2 percent of
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the people in the world that are bad. Everybody else is trying to do the right thing, you
know.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you.. .thank you for your perspective on this.
Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. I just wanted to follow up on that.
You're, I'm assuming, a young father with young children. So you don't see any value
in...in knowing who your neighbors are? In other words, having a sense of community
in your neighborhood as you raise your children?
MR. SHIM: No, I do. I really do. I grew up in Keokea where we knew pretty much everybody
out there.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But I mean if you don't care about your neighbors being
transients, then how can you give that sense of community to your children?
MR. SHIM: Well, the thing is, you know, if these TVR and B&B operators gonna be in the
community, you know, they need to-you're gonna know them.. .hopefully. You'll go
out and meet them like the old, you know, old-style community where you knew all your
neighbors. You know, and they should know your.. .your rights, your perspective of
what you want. They have to also be respectful for your family next door because even
if, you know, even if neighborhood where I'm at, you know, there could be strangers
coming over to party every night at my house. And I don't know who those people are
driving up their driveway every night or walking in front of my house. And it's the same
thing with-I don't know if it's the same thing but with transient vacation rentals, people
come and people go. But you also can pick, you know, try to be careful about the
clientele you're bringing in, you know. 'Cause some of the clientele that I know of of
one of my B&B people.. .it's in the contract, you know, what you need to do and what
you have to abide by when you stay at their property. And every single person that I met
from that one clientele is some of my favorite people in the world coming from the East
Coast. You know, they're really respectful. They're really nice. They'll call to say
hello. They also send me Christmas cards, you know. But you can choose what kind of
people come into your house and what kind of people stay at your.. .your businesses.
'Cause I believe you still have the right to not serve anybody you don't feel is right, you
know. So I think, you know, in that sense you can control who is coming into your
neighborhood.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any more questions for our testifier? If not, Mr. Shim, again thank
you very much for coming. We appreciate your testimony.
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MR. SHIM: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Nadine Newlight and Ms. Newlight will be followed by
Mark Sheehan. Aloha, Nadine.
MS. NEWLIGHT: Aloha, Gladys. Aloha, Council Members, esteemed guests. I'm Nadine
Newlight. I'm the Director of the Maui Individualized Learning Center in Wailuku.
Most of you know me as an educator but I have extremely strong ties to the travel
industry from many points of views which I'd like to share with you.
I came to Maui for the first time in 1982 for a school reunion of my spiritual school at
Seabury Hall which lasted a week and then I was invited to stay on in a tiny little cabin in
Pukalani which was a vacation rental with a claw foot tub. And I fell in love with Maui.
And I started coming back twice a year for many, many years until at one of our periodic
reunions in 19...in 2000, I was put in charge of the off-site housing. So we had about a
thousand people coming to the island periodically for these reunions. Maybe half of
those people can't afford to stay at the big hotels we use in Wailea and they want to stay
at local B&Bs or vacation rentals. I . . . I handle that. So I met a local travel agent, we
worked together on it. It was very successful and she asked me if I'd like to move to
Maui. I was like, yes!
I moved to Maui because of being in the travel industry, I spent 14 years as a tour leader
prior to coming here. Most of my tours were in Asia. They ended on Maui. People
wanted to stay on. I made arrangements for them to stay on. They had just spent maybe
a month in five-star hotels. Where do they want to stay on? With local residents. They
wanted to meet the people. These are people who could afford to stay anywhere. We
had just done a month all around Asia. So I moved here in 2000, worked as a travel
agent until the industry went bust because of 911 1. And I could see from the inside how
people came here and what they wanted. And, yes, there are many people who want to
come here and stay in hotels. But the beauty of Maui is you can meet the local people.
We have a culture which is precious that can be approached by staying in someone's
home that you can't get everywhere. And a lot of people who formerly came here for
that very reason are now going to other islands because they can do that which they can't
do here on Maui. So that's one perspective I wanted to give you.
Another perspective is as the Director of Maui Individualized Learning Center, we.. . are a
very small, not for profit. I make about $1800 a month working full-time. Try to live on
Maui on that, you can't. So for six years up until last year, I had a lovely home which I
rented in Haiku. It was the last house above Five Corners, two bedroom, two bath and a
loft. Well, the loft was not suitable for renting to someone to live there full time so my
housemate and I decided to do it as a TVR. And we had people coming from all over the
world. We never had a complaint. We met wonderful people who added greatly to our
lives and they allowed us to pay the rent. Now people come back who've been with me
before and they contact me to say hello and they say how this is going to be their last trip
to Maui because there are no more TVRs. I've had many windsurfers who've stayed
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with me before who came back this time who mentioned the actual tournaments-I'm not
akamai on that-that don't take place anymore so why are they coming back? They're
not going to.
And thirdly, I'm the Chair of the Committee on the Status of Women for Maui County.
TVRs are a wonderful way to keep women in the home including the parents of my
students at the learning center. How can you take your child to school and pick them up
if you have to be at a job? You can't.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Newlight, thank you for your testimony. Any questions for our testifier?
If not, I'm assuming, Ms. Newlight, that you don't operate your TVR anymore?
MS. NEWLIGHT: No, I live in Paia now
CHAIR BAISA: And that was a result of closing it down?
MS. NEWLIGHT: No, just that the owners wanted the house back so.
CHAIR BAISA: I see. So you see-I.. . I think you made a very interesting comment at the end
of your testimony about women being able to be at home. Did you want to say a little bit
more about that?
MS. NEWLIGHT: Yeah. My learning center, we have a home school support program and the
children start at 8:30 and finish at 12:30. So the parents have to pick them up at 12:30
and take them either home or to their next activity. Well, it's very difficult for working
parents because they would need to spend their whole lunch hour getting their child and
taking him where he's going. So most of our students have parents who can have that
time off. And I have had many students in the past who have had TVRs. And they were
able to be stay-at-home moms or stay-at-home dads because they had a home-based
business. And they could devote that time to their children which their children needed.
And now with this crisis, that's really ending. And people are scrambling to find other
ways of making a living. And the children's lives suffer because of that.
CHAIR BAISA: So you kinda see this is helping as far as caretaking is concerned? Caregiving?
MS. NEWLIGHT: The parents.. .one parent frequently needs to be at home with their young
children. And home-based business is a good way to support that. We need to support
home-based business in Maui County in my opinion.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, any additional questions? If not, Ms.
Newlight, thank you very much for coming today.
MS. NEWLIGHT: Aloha.
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CHAIR BAISA: And our next testifier will be Mark Sheehan and Mark is followed by Ray
Bane. Good morning, Mark.

MR. SHEEHAN: Good morning, Gladys. Good morning, Members of the Council. My name
is Mark Sheehan. I've lived in Hawaii for 35 years. I'm here because I care about my
community, the community I live in which is Haiku. And the communities where I've
owned businesses for the last couple of years which was Makawao. I've owned a
business in Makawao for 20 years and in Paia for seven years. And I'm going to read a
statement to you that was prepared by the merchants of Makawao. I did assist in
collecting signatures. It took about an hour to get 30 signatures and I'd like to tell you
what some of the merchants had to say directly.
The merchants in Makawao would like to address the situation currently being felt within
our business here in Makawao due to the closure of the alternative visitor
accommodations. We understand that the Planning Committee is reviewing the
ordinances which would provide the new regulations allowing for these guest
accommodations to resume operations. We are a small town highly dependent upon the
spending of these types of visitors for our economic welfare. Our businesses have all
suffered significantly due to the closures and the loss of these visitors spending in our
community. And significantly, I mean 20 to 50 percent. And I can quote you the names
of the businesses and the owners of those businesses and what they feel is the, and they
know to be their losses.
We ask the Planning Committee and our County Council to understand how important
these visitors are for the well-being of our businesses. We are depending upon your
actions to find reasonable solutions for fair B&B ordinances which will allow these small
establishments to begin operating as quickly as possible.
The loss of these
accommodations have resulted in an almost complete disappearance of the alternative
visitor and therefore the loss of their spending within our town and businesses. We feel
that it's important that the Planning Committee and Council Members to understand the
significance of this small but important economic influence and the impact this loss has
had upon our businesses. We ask you to support our town and help to keep it prosperous
by working out quick solutions for fair regulations and permitting regarding B&B, bed
and breakfast accommodations, in the North Shore, Haiku and Makawao areas.
With the cruise ships and the airline impacts, these visitors are needed now more than
ever for the health of our businesses. The need for solutions allowing the return of our
alternative visitors is urgent. And I can give you the names of the businesses but there
are 31 people who have signed up from the businesses that starts right from the corner
business there at the Matsui Store, Holiday & Company right on down to Gecko Trading.
And on the other side of the street all the way up and down Makawao Avenue down to
Randy Braun's Gallery, almost everybody who was present signed this right away. There
were no dissenters. Everybody has felt the impact.
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And I would just ask you to-I know that you have all busy, all have busy schedulesbut go to these towns, go to Haiku and Makawao and Paia and walk in the stores yourself
and ask. And what people will tell you is, you know, it's interesting that the Council can
debate all these things but it's like discussing navigation while the ship is sinking. Or
maybe they're discussing the niceties of healthcare and meanwhile we're lying down,
lying here bleeding.
This is devastating impacts in many of these stores which rely on the visitors who used to
stay on the North Shore and they're just not coming anymore. And with the decline of
tourism and so, and the impact is, it is very quiet out there on those towns. And I know,
I'm in Makawao and Paia and all, everyday, one of those towns everyday. So, please,
listen to this.. .plea from the community. And have your own experience by going out
there and...and visiting those towns and...and find out it's really dire straits for many of
the people in those businesses. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Sheehan. Questions for our testifier? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Good morning, Mark.
MR. SHEEHAN: Good morning, Mike.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: You know, with your business in Paia as well, have you had a
chance to survey the merchants out there as well?
MR. SHEEHAN: I . . . I . .. I have and if you wanna talk to one of the merchants, go into Moana's
Bakery, you know, where he'll tell you, "my business is impacted 50 percent by the loss
of the Downhill Bike and 35 percent by the cut back in the.. .vacation rental business."
"I'm limping," he says "I'm limping along with 15 percent" and the rest I'll just kind of
spare you because people are really incensed and desperate. See, yes, I have. I've
walked around and I think Margit Tolman is here who also has done a petition down
there and has a direct experience of talking to many of those people. But it's.. .it's
intense.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you. Mark, could you leave that petition for us,
please?
MR. SHEEHAN: Yes, I will.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any additional questions for Mr. Sheehan? Member Medeiros
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Mr. Sheehan, thank you for your
testimony and for being here. May I ask what business you're in?
MR. SHEEHAN: I'm in the real estate industry

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And then, secondly, the businesses that you
represent as far as giving their statistics here this morning, how do those businesses
determine if a visitor comes to their business between whether they came from a B&B,
TVR or resort?
MR. SHEEHAN: Well, Mr. Medeiros, the intention of the destination resorts is to capture every
dollar that comes into the resort. So then.. .and the people who had these businesses
know where their clients come from. For example, Isabelle Buell from Collections is
right next door to my real estate office and she comes over all the time and she says,
"Well, I just had another person saying.. .came in to say goodbye. She won't be coming
here anymore because they.. .they just don't wanna stay in hotels. They wanna stay in
the North Shore and with the shutdown of the vacation rentals, they've come to say their
fond farewells." So they know from their cash receipts they know. Because she's been
in business there for 20 years, they know who their customers are. But there's a store, for
example, where women who come in from all over the world, they'll stray to some new
stores. Collections and The Mercantile and Pink By Nature and Goodies, they have longtime customers so they know that those customers are just not showing up. And the
customers will come in and say, "Gee, we'd love to be here. We love your town
and...but we're gonna go to Mexico next year."

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So, it's just more so they know their return customers and
that the businesses are not actually inquiring whether they come from a TVR or they
come from a resort and so forth. They just know that these are return customers that
normally stay in a TVR or B&B?
MR. SHEEHAN: No, it's more common for the merchants to ask, where are you staying?
Where did you come from? How did you hear about us? I do it all...all the time. One of
my first questions I ask people who come into my real estate office is, you know, where
do you come from? And I can tell with those statistics, for real estate in terms of how
much those sales are down which are dramatic. I can't say it's entirely due to the cut
back in the alternative accommodations but it's been dramatic. And people will tell you
when they.. .how they got to your office and how they heard about you.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you so much for your testimony.
MR. SHEEHAN: You're welcome.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Any additional questions for Mr. Sheehan? If not,
Mr. Sheehan, I . . . I just wanna tell you that, you know, I do a lot of-I'm a Makawao girl,
as you know. And outside of the line in Komoda Store every morning when they open,
it's pretty quiet. I've noticed that the traffic is less. And if you go into one of the stores,
you don't stand in a line to be waited on. So I've seen the difference myself.
MR. SHEEHAN: Yeah. And right next to Komoda's, there's a , ..there's a jewelry store called
Little Tibet. The woman in there said, "You know, we couldn't stay alive if we didn't go
over to Lahaina for-on Sundays-for the fairs over there. Their business is so slow.
So, that's pretty serious.

CHAIR BAISA: So, thank you very much for coming today.
MR. SHEEHAN: Okay.

CHAIR BAISA: Our next.. .next testifier is Ray Bane and Mr. Bane will be followed by Hank
Kline. Again, the Chair invites any of you who would like to testify to please come
forward and sign up with the Secretary. Good morning, Ray.
MR. BANE: Good morning, Chairperson. I'm here to talk about vacation rentals in a relatively
narrow sense. And that's in regard to resident managers. Although I think it's important
to take a look at the broad picture. Vacation rentals, if-and it's a big if-if properly
managed can have, and do have, a positive influence on communities. I've seen
personally-as I say I work in that particular industry-and
I have seen how it
contributes to the local economy and also to a degree to the local cultural setting. There's
a lot of interchange. And it's, from my perspective, almost entirely positive.

I would also like to take this opportunity to say I've had the chance to work with the
Planning Department and the Planning Commission. And I would say almost without
exception, my experience has been positive. It's been difficult. I've had to go jump
through a lot of hoops. I'm still jumping. But regardless, I have found people willing to
listen and people willing to help me figure out ways that we might be able to meet the
concerns of the Council and of others.
As I say, I'm a resident manager. And I'm a retired National Parks Service employee.
I've been here on the island about 11 years now. I came for a long time prior to that. I
have a limited income. And so do a lot of other people here. It doesn't matter from
what.. .wherever you're coming from. I cannot afford to buy a home here. And I do
need a little supplement to get...keep me going if I'm gonna stay on the island. I have
found a way to do that and at the same time to fit within the local community in doing so.
I have one neighbor that's next door to the place that I live in and they are totally
supportive. All of our surrounding neighbors, virtually without exception, within a half
mile radius or more have expressed support for what the type of operation we have. As I
say, I'm able to live here on the island and to a degree, I hope, make a contribution back
to the community. I try my best to work with other people in dealing with issues well
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beyond the vacation rental concerns. And I guess what I'm trying to say is that, therethe vacation rental opportunity for me has provided my wife and I with a way to live
here. And be contributing members to the community. And to make sure that what
we're doing is in keeping with the local lifestyle. We work closely with our neighbors.
Anybody who has a concern, we try to make sure we address it as rapidly as possible.
We have gatherings on our.. .in our area there for local residents. I can go on. It's.. . I
don't wanna, you.. . .I don't wanna overburden you with, you know, what we're doing
in...in regard to what our operation does.
I've had people ask, what happens when you leave? There will come a time when my
wife and I will not be able to manage and to take care of the property. We know that.
And there is a concern, it's already been voiced to me by a number of people. Does that
mean that then once you go, anybody can come on the property or they can-essentially
once they get whatever they want out of you, they can move you out. That's not the case.
CHAIR BAISA: Ray, can you wrap it up, please?
MR. BANE: I would say that when we leave, we've already made some inquiries as to where do
we go from here. Or where does the.. .the operation go from there? And there are
already people who are virtually standing in line to take our place. We love that. We
think that's great. There are people who are long time residents. One in particular, a
teaching couple from Hana that would just love to take over from us. And there'll come
a day when they will, hopefully. And, you know, we . . .we look forward to that type
of.. .of cycle of contribution. There will be other people who need what we have.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Bane. Questions for the testifier? Mr. Bane, just a
question. You know, there is a concern about affordable housing for local people,
possibly or probably, being affected by vacation rentals or the use of.. .of property for
that purpose. Apparently, you live on the property and this provides you with an
affordable home?
MR. BANE: Yes, it does. If we did not live there, we would have one of two choices. We
would either leave the island and have to move somewhere where we could afford to live.
Or we would have to go into competition with others for available affordable housing.
So, yes, it provides . . .(change tape, start 2A). . . us with the.. .the wherewithal to be able
to stay here and to live in the community.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much and, Members, any additional questions? If not, thank
you very much, Mr. Bane, for being here today. Our next testifier is Hank Kline and
Mr. Kline will be followed by Gerri deBeer. Good morning, Mr. Kline.
MR. K L M : Good morning, Gladys. Good morning and aloha, Council Members. I wanted
to-I'm Hank Kline from Haiku. I would like to speak to you about the use of ag lands
for B&Bs. If we don't allow B&Bs on ag lands, we're going to eliminate 80 to
90 percent of the B&Bs on the North Shore, Hana, Upcountry, et cetera. I believe that ag
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land is the best place for vacation rentals because there's less impact. There's more space
and privacy and no parking problems. They're actually symbiotic because the income
from the vacation rentals subsidizes and encourages local farming. And looking after
guests is an activity done from home, just like farming. Both the Maui Planning
Commission and the Maui Chamber of Commerce forum led by Chair Gladys Baisa
concluded that agriculture and vacation rentals are compatible and complimentary uses of
small ag parcels. At the forum, the ag discussion group, including Representative Mele
Carroll and Warren Watanabe, unanimously agreed the use of ag lands for vacation
rentals was appropriate. Representative Carroll spoke about the importance of family
subsistence farming and the need to subsidize.. . subsidize local farming and said that
vacation rentals were a good way to accomplish that.
The Maui Vacation Rental Association supports the amendments to Chapter 19.30 that
would allow the establishment of bed and breakfasts in agricultural districts. The forum
suggested alternative criteria to the farm income test to qualify for a permit on ag land.
Some of those alternatives were allowing for family subsistence farming where the
owners eat most of what they grow or share it with family, friends, neighbors or helpers,
old Hawaii style. Or, another alternative, more than 51 percent of viable land is
dedicated to agriculture. Or, exceptions for unfarmable land for... a donation to the Food
Bank, a cash donation.
Whatever you ladies and gentlemen decide at the County level, B&Bs on ag land will be
subject to obtaining a State special use permit which requires a site visit by a member of
the Planning Department and other criteria to ensure that the use is consistent with
agriculture and a hearing by the Planning Commission. This could suffice and save you
valuable time for more important projects. Thank you very much. I would be happy to
answer your questions.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Kline. Members, questions for our testifier? Well,
Hank, I guess you did a good job.

MR. K L M : (Laughs)
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very, very much

MR. K L M : Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Gerri deBeer and Ms. deBeer will be followed by Margit
Tolman.
MS. DEBEER: Aloha kakahiaka o kou, Madam Chair, Council Members and residents of Maui.
Thank you for giving me this opportunity. My name is Gerri deBeer. I am a resident of
Maui for 33 years now. Like our first speaker today, I also am born and raised in the
state of Hawaii. I was born and raised on Oahu but I have been on Maui for 33 years and
I think that qualifies me as a permanent transplant.
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In any case, I'd like to address something I heard our first speaker say that I found justI . . . I was just very sensitive to. I found it just a little bit hurtful. He said that past
Administrations in Maui County have sought to solicit high end tourists, high end visitors
and that's what Maui is for. And I don't think that's the aloha spirit. And as a local
person, I like to think that Maui welcomes everyone from every economic level,
from.. .everyone in the world. And because we are supposedly a melting pot, I think we
want everyone from every stratosphere to come and enjoy Maui as much as we residents
do.
I'd like to address something also that Mr. Shim said that I find myself very much in
agreement with. And he was questioned about how would he feel about having a TVR in
his neighborhood. He lives in a residential area. I also live in a residential area. I live in
a neighborhood in Kihei and I'm not-the homes have to be occupied by, according to
CC&Rs, by either residents or long-term tenants. The CC&Rs don't permit TVRs in the
neighborhood. However, when I look at some of my neighbors, so many of the
properties in my subdivision-and I find that this is very typical in Kihei. I don't think
it's quite as typical Upcountry or in Central Maui. But very typically in Kihei half or
more than half of every neighborhood are occupied by investment properties, not
residents, not full-time residents. There are so many homes, even in my neighborhood,
that are.. .that are investor-owned properties. I have one across the street. I have one
next door to me.
And when I think of how these properties are operated compared to how, say, a B&B
would be operated, I love the idea that the owners of these B&Bs live on the property
because as owner-occupants running their business at their properties, they're very
careful how their operation is run. They take care where the cars are parked because
they're supposed to be parked on the subject property. And they keep a control over their
guests because they're there. They're owners and they're there. And I like that idea
because it... I think it makes for more harmony.
We have so many investment properties on Maui. Most of our properties, I believe, on
Maui are not occupied by residents who live and work here. I would believe that most of
our properties are.. .owned by absentee owners. Now when you have so many absentee
owner properties, the owners aren't here. They don't live in Hawaii. They live far away
across the ocean somewhere, some even in Europe. And the properties are either not
managed by a professional manager, or they are. But in either case, you have all kinds of
things going on in these homes that I find, as an owner-occupant, I find it very unsettling.
Cars parked, as Mr. Shim said, cars parked all over the place.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. deBeer, could you please wind up?
MS. DEBEER: Yes, okay, thank you. Or the point being, addressing Mr. Shim, I'd rather be
next to a B&B with the owner taking care of everything. And not having to go through
so much humbug with tenants that really don't consider anybody else but themselves. I
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am a local girl. I care what happens to Maui. I consider myself a Maui person. And I
think that after-the way Maui has changed over the last three decades that I've been
here, I think the change needs to embrace the rules. The zoning code, I think needs to
embrace all these changes that have happened to Maui in the last 30-that I've seen the
past 33 years. B&B was not.. .not something we had to address and embrace 30 years
ago. But today I think there is a definite place for B&B and I would like to see the
requirement that the owners live on the property. I think that'll make every difference in
the world. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much for your testimony. Don't leave. We might have some
questions. Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah. Thank you very much, Chair. Thank you for being
here, Ms. deBeer. So you live in Kihei, I assume?
MS. DEBEER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm really interested in your perspective that you think
50 percent of the properties, at least in your neighborhood, are investor-owned by people
who don't live here.
MS. DEBEER: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And that you find that being a problem in that they don't
manage the property properly or-so, if you could just extend on that. Are you saying
that they don't have property managers overseeing their properties so that those people
they rent to.. .are either properly cared for in the property or act as good neighbors?
'Cause it goes both ways.
MS. DEBEER: It goes both ways. Many of the properties are managed. Some are not. But,
you know, it's.. .it's almost irrelevant whether they're managed by a professional person
or not because, regardless, people will do what they wanna do. And, you know, I . . . I
think most of us, or many of us, have had the experience that when you're living next to
owner-occupants, they're so much more care and consideration given to the neighbors
because they're there to stay. And they take pride in their property and so there's just
more care and more aloha, I find. But regardless whether they're managed or not, tenants
are gonna do what they're gonna do. They're gonna park all over the place. They're
gonna have 20 people over. I mean, that's-it's just a whole different lifestyle.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, we do have to have a place for long-term -MS. DEBEER: Yes, we do.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --rentals for tenants.
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MS. DEBEER: Correct. And I was just addressing the comment Mr. Shim made when he was
asked, "How would you feel about a B&B next door?" And for me, knowing that the
owner is living there at the B&B, I would rather have a B&B next door than investment
properties around me.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Than.. .than long-term renters next door to you?
MS. DEBEER: Oh, definitely. Because of the fact that the owner is there. And to me that
makes all the difference because my feeling is I . . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Then where we . . .where we going to put our long-term
renters if you're taking all of our rentals?
MS. DEBEER: Well, they have to go somewhere. They have to go somewhere but I'm saying I
don't see why.. .what the objection is to a B&B in a residential neighborhood. That was
my point.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah. Okay, thank you
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Any other questions? Just a comment from the Chair.
You know, not all long-term renters are the ideal neighbors. I think all of us have had
that experience like all B&B people or whatever-you know, like you said, people are
people and I think what is really important is there's a responsible party to intervene in
the event of some kind of violation or, you know, irritation. Like people who play music
all night or park cars on the road, or whatever it is. So I think that supervision angle
is.. .is critical.
MS. DEBEER: Thank you. That.. .that was my point. The supervision angle.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. Okay, Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Ms. deBeer, thank you for being
here for your testimony.
MS. DEBEER: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I just wanted to further clarify for my understanding what
Member Anderson alluded to also, was that your contention was that more than
50 percent of the properties or the resident properties were absentee owners or.. .
MS. DEBEER: At least in Kihei.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Just in Kihei
MS. DEBEER: No, I can only speak for Kihei because I don't live in the other communities.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Right. So
MS. DEBEER: As a realtor I see, but-I

see more closely in Kihei.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So you're referring to South Maui, Kihei, or just your
neighborhood?
MS. DEBEER: I'm a realtor so -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : I see
MS. DEBEER: --I sell in a lot of different areas and I see this prevalent even in neighborhoods,
other neighborhoods, where I own property that many of the properties, I would say,
usually it's over 55 percent are investment-owned properties and it's hard for managers
to regulate all these properties. There's just so many of them.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, yeah, what.. .what I just wanted to clear upand . . . and, you know, you've kinda gave some clearance on that-but so this is, you
know, what you speculate to be true in Kihei or do you have empirical data to support
that contention?
MS. DEBEER: My data comes from my own firsthand experience as a realtor. I've been a
realtor here for 29 years on Maui. And I've seen all the changes and I've seen the
complexions of neighborhoods change. And I'm seeing everywhere I go as a realtor, I
see so many of the properties are absentee-owners and not owner-occupant. And
sometimes it's a little disheartening to me because this is in our residential
neighborhoods, not just condominiums or Wailea properties. This is in local residential
areas. Because oftentimes the CC&Rs, all they do is say no TVRs, no transient
occupation. But you can have resident-owner or you can have long-term tenants. Now,
nothing against long-term tenants. I mean, I have properties and I rent to long-term
tenants and I would hope that I'm supervising them. And I'm hoping that people, if
they're not happy with my tenants are coming to me and saying something to me.
Sometimes they do, the neighbors. And I have to address the problem. But -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : So...
MS. DEBEER: --I do see that as a very common thing on the South side of Maui. Many, many
absentee owners.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
50 percent absentee owners in Kihei?

So you strongly believe that it's more than

MS. DEBEER: In general, yes. In condominium, in resorts --
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Oh
MS. DEBEER: --in residential areas.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, you're referring
MS. DEBEER: --as in South Maui
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:
timeshares and what. . .

Oh, okay.

You're referring to condominiums and

MS. DEBEER: No, I'm referring to everything.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Everything. I see.
MS. DEBEER: Residential neighborhoods as well, even in my own neighborhood
COUNCILEMEMBER MEDEIROS : Right.
MS. DEBEER: I don't think we have 50 percent owner-occupancy in my neighborhood because
myself, I only have one neighbor who's a resident-owner. And there's like four other
houses around me. They're all absentee-owners. And this goes throughout the
neighborhood.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. You make an interesting point. Thank you so much
for your testimony. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions for Ms. deBeers [sic]? If not, Ms. DeBeers [sic],
thank you for very much for coming.
MS. DEBEER: Thank you very much for your time.
CHAIR BAISA: And our next testifier will be our last testifier before we take a short break this
morning. Margit Tolman. And after the break, our next testifier will be Netra Halperin.
MS. TOLMAN: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
MS. TOLMAN: Good morning, Chair. Good morning, County Council. Good to see you,
Michelle. I'm glad you're back. I just want to make a very quick comment to the last
testimony in regards to property management. I...I'm a realtor, too. I do have
experience in long-term and short-term. I do have to say that I have a way better control
of short-term rentals because I can go by.. . I go by and visit my.. .my visitors. I don't go
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by the long-term tenants unless I give them 48 hours notice to inspect the property. That
was.. .that was just a very quick comment from the point of view of a property manager.
I'm actually here today, I will read you a statement of the Paia merchants and thank you,
Mike, for asking me for...this will be the first part of my testimony. Paia town merchants
to the County Council...Maui County Council. Paia is a small town, and we ask the
County Council to support our small businesses by understanding the economic
importance of visitors to our town. One of the most important and most sustainable
visitor for Maui is the water sports enthusiast. They come and usually stay for an
extended period of time, often with their families, and choose not to stay in the resort but
want to.. .and need a home environment. This visitor is critical to the economic viability
of our town and surrounding communities. The forced shut down of the majority of
alternative accommodations on Maui's North Shore has hurt most everyone living here
and most of the reputation worldwide. Our town has suffered greatly from the loss of this
valued and important economic engine since the enforcement began. We need our small
town and small businesses to thrive, and we need a reasonable, fair and B&B ordinance
to help us do so. We need your help.
I provided a copy of 38 merchant owners in Paia signed. They gave you their phone
numbers and e-mail and they would love to hear from you. Thank you.
The second part I'd like to talk about and my highly recommending
you.. .recommendation for the new bill is to set the definition, what is a B&B? The
proposed new bill would allow six room in a house where the owner lives. That would
hardly regulate 5 percent of the industry. My suggestion is we can broadcast it better. A
new law will work if people are able to comply with the law. I gave you a little flyer
with four different types of B&Bs I see here on Maui and with little drawings. Don't see
it... an... sort of be offended. This is just.. . a little advice of what you can have next to all
the papers and laws you have to get back to the basic definition. And I believe we
can...we can create a really good law which is good for our community.
I do have a business for almost 20 years in Paia and service the incoming customers to
Hawaii. I see a great decline. My business is 50 percent down. And it's just not because
of vacation rentals. I mean, we all know with the closing of Aloha Airlines and ATA, a
lot of my visitors lost their tickets. They cannot come. They cannot afford to buy new
tickets. They haven't got their money back. And I believe in.. .in...in a diversified
tourism. If one section gets a little bit slower, the other one can grow. A family who
cannot afford staying in a hotel, they might still come because they can rent a house for
half the price. And those people go to hotels, too. They like to enjoy the ambience
and...and the restaurants. They just benefit the community at all. Thank you very much
for your patience.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Questions for the testifier? Member Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Good morning, Margit, and thank
you for your testimony. Let me first start with the.. .survey that you did of the merchants.
Prior to Aloha Airlines and ATA going out of business, when the enforcement action
began in January, already businesses were hurting from that point on?
MS. TOLMAN: I think that business slowed totally down after the Christmas season. We still
had high occupancy in hotels and resorts and a lot of those visitors come through town.
It's very quiet now. But as a travel agent, I'm.. .I'm making bookings far in advance.
I'm not booking the summer now. We lost the summer business already. We are looking
now into Fall and Christmas seasons this year. It's very slow in...in Paia. My business
is across the parking lot at Baldwin Avenue. There are parking spaces available.
COUNCILMEMEMBER MOLINA: Wow. (Laughterfrom audience)
MS. TOLMAN:
I haven't seen that for years.
And.. . anyway... does that answer your question?

That is scary.

It's very scary.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLIINA: Okay. Yeah. And which type of businesses are feeling the
pinch most? Is it mostly restaurants or the souvenir gift shops within Paia?
MS. TOLMAN: I walked around through Paia during Christmas time and after Christmas time
and talked with a few merchants. The restaurants felt it first because they.. .the guests
staying on the North Shore. They are going out for dinner. The Wailea or Lahaina guest,
they might go for dinner coming back from Hana but it's a very, you know.. .only a few
people. The retail stores, they feel it now after the.. .after the Christmas season was over.
The.. .the spring season was already pretty slow.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions for our testifier? If not, Ms. Tolman, I'm.. .thank you
for the 3 8 petitions, or the 3 8 members who.. .who...from Paia merchants who sent their
mana'o. Thank you very much for that. I know it's a humbug to go out collecting that
kind of thing but it's important to us to understand the impact on our merchants. And
now we've seen it from Makawao and also from Paia and Haiku. I'm really interested in
this nice little diagram that you gave us. This is cute. You know, sometimes one picture
is worth a thousand words. And it kinda gives us a graphic of the B&B definition.
Apparently, there are some different options here that we can look at. And I'm very
interested in the options that you presented.
One, of course, is that the lesseelmanager in a B&B lives in the same house. And that's
pretty much what we had thought or, you know, assumed that B&B was. The second
option would be that an owner/lessee/manager would live in one dwelling and a second
dwelling is used as a B&B. And, of course, that is.. .brings up a whole other area that
we're gonna be dealing with when we actually get into looking at the ordinance and
making the amendments to it, if we make any. The third option talks about the manager
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living in one dwelling and a second dwelling and rooms in the owner/lessee/manager's
home are used as B&Bs. The fourth one talks about one or two dwelling used as.. .as a
B&B and with the owner living in an adjacent property. Can you kinda enlarge on that?
I think that's really important that we understand the options.
MS. TOLMAN: On all options?
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. Not particularly the one that we all understand where, you know, you
have a B&B, the manager lives there and the guests live with him.
MS. TOLMAN: I . . . I just look at the inventory and at the Kauaian Study which is now a few
years old. And.. .our inventory is not there any more. I just look in what could be the
future inventory again. The classic B&B is a different clientele. Those are guests that
come, they like to travel around. They stay two nights here. They go to Hana for two
nights. And they want to stay two nights in Wailea. And they need those businesses,
very, very important. That is about 5 percent of the inventory.
The majority is really number two and number three. And when I just.. . I like to remind
when-I think it was '91-when the B&B ordinance was created. At that time I think it
wasn't really clear. How many here.. .pure B&Bs do we have? And most were actually
the cottage industry and they were not involved. And after the bill was written and in
stone, there were questions why is nobody applying for a license? They couldn't. They
couldn't because they might had a room in their house they rented plus, you know, their
two-bedroom cottage. So there was no way to get a B&B license. And I feel if we have
this discussion and want to create a new law, then we have to look at the inventory and
how does it fit. There's that number two and number three is just the majority we have.
That's probably about 80 percent of.. .of the inventory.
And we have situations where residents were able to, you know, to buy the adjacent
property. And might be retired. It might be on ag land. They might have a little farm.
And rent out next door their property to short-term renters just to substitute their income.
That's.. .it's a smaller percentage but I feel it's important because they.. .they offer
mostly the homes and not by the room which is actually a way less impact. You have
less cars parking. If you rent a two-bedroom house or perhaps three-bedroom house to
one family, there'll be one car. But we need those homes too because they are used also
for temporary workers, here only for two weeks or for a month, or for three months. I
have a nurse right now. He came in January. Now he's already six months here, oh yay,
we are legal but he needed a place to stay too. All categories are very important in this
industry.
And as I said, I believe in diversified tourism and not aiming just rich people. Because
the rich people might decide, we don't like Maui any more. They might go to another
place which is more popular. We need.. .we need every tourist. Every visitor counts.
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CHAIR BAISA: I think your point about diversification is a good one because, you know, we're
very concerned about this diversifying our economy here. When you have all your eggs
in one basket and they break, you're in trouble. I wanna thank you for your -MS. TOLMAN: Thank you
CHAIR BAISA: --your visual and for your explanation. And we'll be dealing with this as we
get into reviewing the ordinance.
MS. TOLMAN: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Any--Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. My apologies to the rest of the
Committee. I have just one quick follow up question. Margit, you know, like many of us
here, we've long been advocates of our small towns, the Makawaos, the Paias, Haikus,
Hanas, as well as the Molokais and Lanais. And as far . . . especially the economic
viability and health of these small towns, now as part of your survey-the
38 merchants-have any of them indicated that they could go under with the-I guess
with the combination of the TVR enforcement as well as the fuel crisis-have any of
them indicated that to you as well?
MS. TOLMAN: Mike, I didn't do the survey by myself because I had to stay in my office and
work. However, the person wasn't able to come who did the survey but expressed a lot
of concerns from these merchants. And these are the owners of the businesses, not the
clerk working there. And most of the owners have to work now in their businesses and
cannot afford the, you know, their employees. Like my businesses, I don't have
employees anymore. I had to let everybody go. I small'ed [sic] my office 50 percent. I
have only one room right now. Just to survive. I can survive by myself but I would love
to have my two, three employees back.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So for the majority of these businesses we're looking at
employee lay-offs and if things continue to get worse, then quite possibly business
shut...businesses shutting down then? Okay, all right. Thank you. Thank you, Madam
Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions? Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I was just hoping, Madam Chair, if we could get copies of
those two petitions during our break?
CHAIR BAISA: I'm sure.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Have copies made?
CHAIR BAISA: I'm sure that can be done.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. We'll ask the Staff to take care of that. Okay. Everyone we're
going to take a ten minute recess and we will reconvene at ten minutes to 11:OO. . . .
(gavel). . . . . .(change tape, start 2B). . .
RECESS:

10:40 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:53 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . .(gavel). . . The meeting of the Planning Committee will come back to order
and we will continue with testimony. Our next testifier is Netra Halperin and Netra will
be followed by Tom Croly. Ms. Halperin.
MS. HALPERIN: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Welcome.
MS. HALPERIN: Okay, thank you, Gladys. Good morning. I wanted to comment on several of
the.. .of the things that the first, or I guess, second testifier, John Blumer-Buell, said
regarding affordable housing. Many people have said that the price of housing has gone
up in these Upcountry areas because of vacation rental. Well, the reality is, is that
Hawaii is in direct lock-step with California, Florida and any other beach front state as far
as the price of housing. When they go down, they go up, they go down, they go up. It's
very much connected. The price of real estate has skyrocketed in the entire country.
That's due to interest rates, baby boomers, supply and demand, there's many factors,
lending practices. But it's not vacation rentals. It's.. .it's across the board. The other
thing would be about affordable rentals. Right now in Upcountry there are a lot of
affordable.. . a lot of rentals. Even before the vacation rentals shut down, there was plenty
of rentals. The prices are not what people want to pay. But the problem is the prices are
being set by the owners who have high mortgage payments. So now that there's more
properties, they still aren't lowering the rentals. And that's because they still have their
nut to cover. They still have to pay their mortgage. And homeowners are people.
They're generally people who are just one step above a renter. They just manage to get
that.. .down payment. So to make them suffer, to make homeowners suffer, isn't gonna
help affordable housing. Affordable housing is a big issue. It's a big issue and it's
something that definitely the County needs to look at. But to say those people that
manage somehow to buy a home are responsible for providing affordable housing when
they don't have that capacity. It's.. .it's not really going to help anything.
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The other thing he talked about is the Hana community. Well, the Hana community at
the community meeting was very much in favor of fair and reasonable vacation rental
regulation. One women who had been part of the original making of the Hana
community plan said that she had planned to come to that meeting to testify against
vacation rentals. But then when she got there and saw what everybody else...or heard
what everybody else was saying realized that that is what the community wants, which is
fair, reasonable-and with a cap. I don't think the vacation rental industry wants it to go
wild. I mean, no industry wants it to go wild. They want to have a cap, a certain number.
So that will help everybody.
I think-oh, it's yellow-and then the other thing I just want to support, again, the thing
about ag. I think it's really important on ag land because the two-acre lots especially,
those-even though they are called ag subdivisions-the reality is they're large acre,
rural. Large lot, rural. And the people-like I had a two-acre ag lot before. I . . . I lost it
but when I bought it my realtor did not say, now, we sign here to say you are a full-time
farmer and that is your profession. That is not what it was. And so those people, many
of them need to make a living also. And they need to pay their mortgage. And
obviously, we don't want the whole subdivision. But that's just about limits and caps.
Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Halperin. Questions for our testifier? Member
Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Ms. Halperin, thank you for being
here and for your testimony. And when you mentioned cap, what do you think would be
a fair formula to decide on a cap?
MS. HALPERIN: I think the one that has been put out there is 2 percent of the housing stock.
So right now there's 40,000 units available on Maui, about 40, 45. And so 2 percent of
that. So it would be about 1,000. So it'd be about the number that is now. So basically,
if the County adopted an ordinance and said, okay, come on down and apply. And then
when it got to 1,000, okay, stop for now. And then it may be like the taxi medallion
system where if somebody gave up their license or like on Oahu where if they don't
renew, then they lose it. Instead of like Oahu it's dwindling, dwindling, to then put
that.. .that permit back into circulation. And that it could rise to some degree as the
overall population rises.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And so with that formula, it would be more like a
first-come-first-serve until you get to the cap and that cap that you're recommending
would apply to the entire County of Maui?
MS. HALPERIN: Yes. Are you saying that you would wanna make sure that Hana has-that
would be left out? Is that kinda what you're getting at?

it
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: My.. .my question is for you on how you think it would
best be served by the cap. Yeah, my.. .my concern is that if there is a cap, how do you
determine if there's a ratio or a proportion that should go to Molokai, Lanai or Hana? Or
it's whoever shows up at the Planning Department's door first gets to be part of the
1,000?
MS. HALPERIN: That's a very excellent question. And I . . . I . .. I see your point and just my
personal opinion would be that it would be more weighted. I . . .we could do community
by community. So I would say more weighted, you know, Hana, Molokai, Lanai and
Upcountry and with Kihei and the West Side last because, you know, those communities
economically don't need it, obviously. I mean, they've got the hotels. But Upcountry, as
numerous people have discussed, the businesses there and nobody's represented Molokai,
Lanai and-I don't know, Hana nobody has talked about the businesses. But, yeah, I . . . I
think that's an excellent point to, maybe, weight it to ration it out by community a little
differently.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. Okay, thank you for your perspective on that.
And.. .and you're a resident of what area?
MS. HALPERIN: I live in Kahului.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Kahului. And have you been.. . a resident.. . I mean, a
transient vacation rental operator or owner?
MS. HALPERIN: Yes. I did about three years ago I purchased a property in Haiku and it had
been a vacation rental for 17 years. I promptly went down to the Planning Department
and said I'd like to apply for a permit. And the planner said, "No, do not apply for a
permit. A new ordinance will be coming out within weeks." And so I went home and
continued to run my business. And then about a year later, the zoning inspector called
and said one of, a rental vacation owner who has a permit would like to shut down all the
budget Haiku B&Bs 'cause it's giving that person too much competition so we're gonna
shut you down. And first of all, I thought that was highly inappropriate. I'm giving too
long of a version?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Okay, yeah.
MS. HALPERIN: Anyway, basically, yeah, they told me to shut down. I said they-anyway,
yes, I did. And then I shut down.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. My question...my question was just where did you
operate?
MS. HALPERIN: Then I shut down. Anyway, and I had to sell my property. I had to kick out
the two people that were doing work trade living there on the property so two residents
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also lost their homes. And a Canadian bought the property and he doesn't even live here.
So no affordable housing came out of it at all.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you so much for your testimony. Mahalo,
Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other question for our testifier? If not, Ms. Halperin, thank you for being
here. And our next testifier is Thomas Croly and Mr. Croly will be followed by Pamela
Tumpap.

MR. CROLY: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Council Members. There can be no doubt that
Maui needs bed and breakfasts and vacation rentals. Today, we're.. .we're here to
discuss, hopefully, how they'll be permitted and regulated. In 1998, this Council created
Chapter 19.64 of the Maui County Code...
CHAIR BAISA: Excuse me, Mr. Croly.

MR. CROLY: Oh, may I state my name?
CHAIR BAISA: Who you represent also, please?

MR. CROLY: Yes, I'm sorry. My name is Thomas Croly and I'm speaking on behalf of the
Maui Vacation Rental Association.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.

MR. CROLY: In 1998, the County Council created Chapter 19.64 of the Maui County Code to
allow for the establishment of bed and breakfast homes. At that time, there was
recognition that this ordinance would have to be reviewed and amended within the next
couple of years. Well, it's been ten years and we're finally here to review and amend it
in a way that will best serve the County's needs in 2008. I'm grateful that this day has
come and on behalf of the MVRA I'd like to express my thanks to the Planning
Department and to the Planning Commission who reviewed this.. .this ordinance. And
also to Chair Baisa for having courage to bring it to this Committee. This is important
legislation for us to consider for the.. . for many members of.. . of Maui.
I believe that this ordinance can serve as a key piece of the long sought after solution to
permitting and.. . and regulation of the vacation industry on Maui. However, if this is
going to be the case, this ordinance will have to be further amended to make it more
inclusive of the types of bed and breakfasts that do exist here on Maui. Short of this,
most B&Bs will continue to have to seek permits via the conditional permit process
which is one that everyone agrees is not the best process for this.. .this use, for permitting
this use. Over the past ten years, there have been 89 applications filed for conditional
permits. During that time, only 14 have been able to complete the process and have their
permits granted. And only 11 of these permits remain active today. There are presently
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more than 60 pending conditional permits and some of these have been processed for
more than seven years. And many of these would be able to fit within the B&B permit if
this Committee can see fit to include ohana dwellings, resident managers and rural and ag
districts as part of this ordinance.
We would like to ask that you expand the definition of bed and breakfasts to include any
property whether it is a full-time resident of Maui living on the parcel or on the adjacent
parcel who would be responsible for managing this short-term rental on the property.
This solution ensures that any impacts from short-term tenants can be immediately
addressed by the on-site resident. It also ensures that each property will have a member
of the community living on site. For this to work, cottages and ohanas must be included
as part of the B&B ordinance. It may either be the residence for the owner or resident
manager or it may be used as the short-term rental. But if this bill is to offer any kind of
broad reaching solutions to the issue of unregulated short-term rental, these types of
dwellings need to be a part of it. Five of eight members of the Planning Commission
agreed that cottages and ohanas should be part of this ordinance.
Respectfully, we ask for this Committee to consider the ideas that have been submitted in
written testimony. Many members of the MVRA and Maui business owners in support
of these ideas are present in the gallery today. Many have chosen to forego their giving
public testimony in order to allow this Committee to do the work and make the necessary
amendments. I'd like those people who are here to just stand for a moment and be
recognized by the Committee. It's difficult to get through this 'cause it's an important
issue and it affects all these people and many more who are not here. And I know
that.. .that...that this Committee wants to do the work. I hope we have the time to do the
work that.. .there is much to do. I'm ready to answer any questions that you have about
the amendments that we would feel would make a win-win for all the citizens of Maui.
And, Bill, I would be happy to address your question about caps and...and...and how the
best to make that work. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Croly. Members, questions for our testifier?
Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Mr. Croly, thank you for your
testimony. What is your position with MVRA?
MR. CROLY: I'm a board member. I'm one of five board members of the Maui Vacation
Rentals Association.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And you did say that your recommendation, or your
organization's recommendation would be to have a full-time Maui resident on the
property. And what's your definition of full-time?
MR. CROLY: As part of the B&B ordinance that.. .that...that we'll be discussing, a resident of
Maui who resides there, gets their mail there, lives there. Not somebody who stops in
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now and then and.. .and checks on the guests but.. .but a full-time resident who's.. .who's
residing on the property. Again, this may be the owner or it may be, as like in Ray
Bane's case, a resident manager.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And.. .and finally, since you did say that you could
explain the cap recommendation. What would be your explanation on the cap and how
would that work?
MR. CROLY: There.. .there...there's numerous ideas, you know, for...for capping this thing.
One. . .

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Can you give us the idea from your organization?
MR. CROLY: Yeah. One.. .one of the.. .the ones that we think would work would be to use the
percentage of the housing stock in each individual community. So that by community
plan, the community plan can set, for example, in Kihei. Maybe we don't want more
than 5 percent in Kihei. Maybe they wanna be more restrictive in Kahului and set
the.. . set the cap at 1 percent. Maybe in Hana, there's a , ..there's a need for more than
that. So I think each community plan should address this. It should have recognition that
these businesses are going to exist and that they need to be regulated. But.. .but these
caps should be community based.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for that. And.. .and these caps you're
talking about is for B&Bs?
MR. CROLY: Correct. Today I'm here addressing just the bed and breakfasts portion of this.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Croly, for your testimony. Mahalo,
Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Additional questions? If not, Mr. Croly, I'd like to ask you a question. You
mentioned several items that you felt were critical to success of a new B&B ordinance.
And one of the things you mentioned was allowing this in rural and ag, can you expand a
little bit, please?
MR. CROLY: Well, the.. .the bed and breakfast ordinance that is being put before you today
does call for the expansion of the current 19.64 to be allowed in rural and to be allowed
in ag with the restriction of an income test to make.. .to ensure that there is some kind of
ag taking place on the parcel. Many of the bed and breakfast that exist on the island
today have been shut out of the bed and breakfast permitting process because they're in
rural or they're in ag. So that's-we.. .we...we just wanna make sure that we are
including those in.. .in the bed and breakfast legislation you're considering.
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CHAIR BAISA: A follow-up question along that same vein, you mentioned use of the ohana.
I'm sure that you've heard the contention that this has an ill effect on housing for local
residents. Could you offer some insight on that?

MR. CROLY: I . . . I don't think that this use is taking up a large percentage of the ohana
dwellings as it exists today. While it does allow some residents the ability to afford their
own housing by turning their.. .their ohana into their home-based business, most ohanas
that are on this island are being used as some kind of long-term rental. And I'm not
advocating that there's a wholesale change to that. But that some ohanas could be used
for this and it's not going to have any significant impact in the availability of rental
housing on.. .on...in...on Maui.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Members, any additional questions for Mr. Croly? If not, Mr. Croly,
we have your written recommendations from MVRA.

MR. CROLY: Thank you
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Our next testifier will be Pamela Tumpap and Ms. Tumpap will be
followed by Mihana Souza.
MS. TUMPAP: Aloha, Chair Baisa, Members of the Committee and residents of Maui. I'm
Pamela Tumpap, president of the Maui Chamber of Commerce. And I am here again in
support of transient vacation rentals in all areas in Maui County with reasonable
regulation and legislation.
Since we first took up this issue, times in our community have changed. We're seeing
economic slowing and we're seeing reduced visitors. And we're seeing numerous
businesses greatly impacted by the reduction in visitors. We believe that we can allow
transient vacation rentals with reasonable regulation and protect neighborhoods while
keeping our economy strong and helping to support businesses, particularly small
businesses in Maui County.
We are continually hearing, particularly on the North Shore, and so I will comment on
some of surveys that you've been provided today and the petitions. We're hearing about
a 20 percent revenue loss. And so, yes, we are hearing from some who qualify how
they.. . how these people have come to them, their customers have come to them. Are
they from vacation rental loss or not? But overall what they're saying is a great slowing
in the visitor traffic. And that's greatly impacting their businesses. And a 20 percent
margin in keeping a small business operational, employing people, is a huge margin. So
it's greatly important that we look at the economic benefits of this industry.
We held a workshop this past March on this.. .on the bills that were presented by the
Planning Department. Jeff Hunt was there. Members of the community were there. We
had over 70 participants. Yes, a number of the participants were from the industry and
we got a number of recommendations that could be helpful in drafting this legislation.
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What we found was the industry was very supportive of regulation. And so overall the
people in the audience at that workshop said this industry can co-exist in our
neighborhoods with reasonable regulation. And you have all been provided with those
recommendations and we ask that they be considered and taken into account when this
legislation is drafted.
This is not a new issue. And many different models exist. Many municipalities allow,
not only throughout our country but internationally, for alternative accommodations. So
today I've provided two documents that I recently received. One is on the top myths
about B&Bs and vacation homes. And it talks about traffic problems, parking problems,
noise problems, housing problems and whether or not these alternative accommodations
ruin neighborhoods. I ask you to take a look at some of the information here that talks
about these myths and then the reality. While this document was created for Oahu, a lot
of the commentary is very relevant to what we're talking about today.
Also, I know we've had an economic impact study conducted here and I wanted to share
one that was conducted in Florida with you so you can look at what's happening in their
visitor industry and correlate some of that data.
We feel that the vacation rental industry is an integral part of our tourism and is.. .attracts
both domestic and international visitors. We need to maintain those visitor counts. And
we feel they make a substantial contribution to the local economy as well as creating jobs
and sustaining jobs. So, again, we support this industry with reasonable regulation.
We're here to help and provide additional materials and input as we can and look forward
to working with you to create that regulation to keep this segment of our visitor industry
operating and strong.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Tumpap. And before I entertain questions, I'd like
to note the presence of Councilmember Mateo. Thank you for joining us. And also
thank you, Ms. Tumpap, for your help in.. .conducting the workshop that you did. It was
a very important part of receiving input from the community. And it's not easy to try to
put that many people in a room and come to any kind of consensus which you did very
well. So, again, thank you. Members, questions for our testifier? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Pamela. Thanks for being here. The-oh,
on . . . on the
document that you handed out to us, I guess it would be-this.. .this doesn't have a page
number but I guess it's when you start going through the stats on Oahu, north, east, west
and south. They have a listing here of transient accommodations, tax and, you know, a
certain percentage of spending, and then the GET also. Because this was a study that was
commissioned by the industry, has there been verification that all of the people, I guess,
who are surveyed have continuously paid GET and TAT?
MS. TUMPAP: And you're talking about the top five myths, this document from Oahu?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. I'm.. .I'm looking at-it's

the next to last page.
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MS. TUMPAP: Well, to.. .to answer your question in terms of my knowledge on the survey, I
don't know and I can find out for you whether they have continued and have paid. My
understanding is that they have been paying from the time that this was.. .was created and
developed. Whether they're re-surveyed and made sure people are continuing to pay, I
don't know but I'll.. .I'll ask. And again, I'm not here to say that all of the examples, you
know, noted in here directly correlate with the numbers that we are talking about.
However, when you look at things like traffic problems and we're talking about parking
and how many vehicles are in a neighborhood, I think the examples presented correlate.
We talked about in this.. .in this document how in terms of parking a single family can
have multiple cars. I know in my house we have three cars just for my particular family.
And they talk about how people on vacation typically rent one car. And so what I wanted
to share with you is sort of the correlation in terms of that information and the concerns
that we talked about in terms of protecting neighborhoods. In terms of the actual dollar
amounts for GET tax, in terms of how many people are going through and the traffic in
those different areas, I would have to defer to them to qualify those statistics. But I can
ask if they'd do that and share their research with you.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. I'd really appreciate it 'cause I know before I've read your
articles in The Maui News and 'course one of the things we look at is what is the
economic impact. And because you're also a lobbying organization, I know you've been
familiar with the fact that at the State, there was an override of the Governor's veto
giving us access to, I guess, zoning information and GET and, you know, who's doing
the commercial business which, to my knowledge, we have never been able to get any of
that information which would help us to understand the economic reality and not just
supposition.
MS. TUMPAP: Sure
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So if you have any success at the State level, I would really
appreciate it because we're striking out at this particular level.
MS. TUMPAP: Okay. We'll be happy to make that asked.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
MS. TUMPAP: Sure
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions for Ms. Tumpap? If not, Pam, thank you very much
for being here.
MS. TUMPAP: Thank you. It's my pleasure.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Mihana Souza and Ms. Souza will.. .be followed by
Jocelyn Perreira.
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MS. SOUZA: Aloha, Madam Chair, Members of the Council and all who have come today. My
name is Mihana Souza and my roots are in Maui. And I now have a home on Molokai
and I live in Kailua. And all of these places are impacted by what we are speaking of.
And I just have to tell a story about when I was a young girl. We would always bring all
of our friends home to our home. And we had a house on the beach, a country home. It
was very natural for us to bring-there were seven of us in the family-all of our guests
home. And I was just thinking that it would be nice as a trade-off for all of us who live
here, to be able to be a part of the welcoming committee for all of our guests who come
from the mainland. We used to bring them home because it was an aloha base kind of a
thing. And I was thinking it would be nice because now we are in a money based kind of
a society. And it's not only aloha that we live by. But we do need the money so as an
owner of a home on Molokai, that is a beach house that is used by our family as a
vacation home that we loved. The only way that we can keep it is to be able to be a part
of the welcoming committee. And unfortunately, we gave that away to the big
corporations and I would like very much to see it come back to be a community based
kind of sharing that all of us can participate in and all of us can receive monies from. All
of us can give back to our communities so that we can all be in this together. And I'm
hoping that all these things will be considered. And that we all have good manners and
we can go and live this wonderhl life in this place that we all get to call "home". And
that everybody else calls "paradise." So thank you. I hope you'll consider that. That's
all I have to say.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Souza. Any questions for our testifier? Member
Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you very much, Madam Chair. Aloha.
MS. SOUZA: Aloha.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you for being here.
MS. SOUZA: Oh, it's a pleasure. I love being here.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: I . . . I really.. . I really liked your closing comment when you said
this is our home. First and foremost, this is our home.
MS. SOUZA: Yeah
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: And I think it's something that we all need to remember and
make it a real viable part of whatever business practice that goes on. Your.. .your own
personal TVR on Molokai, what. . .what are your neighbors', I guess, reactions to. . .
MS. SOUZA: We'll I'm very lucky because I live in Kawela, right on the beach. And I live, on
one side it's an empty lot. And the other side is a church. And we've been sharing with
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them, all of their kupuna come and stay. And I . . . I have to say that their reaction is one
where they hope that they can be part of the visitor industry, especially now, with their
jobs at risk and gone. I have spoken to some of my aunts and they don't mind opening
their homes to welcome guests. And it used to be you would welcome them for fish. But
now I said, you know, we could do this for money. . . .(Laughs). . . And the welcome
would be wonderful. And they-it's like the kupuna-I live very close to Hotel Molokai
and every Thursday the kupuna get together and they play music.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: How many people do you employ?
MS. SOUZA: Oh, I don't employ any people.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you very much.
MS. SOUZA: I make my kids work.

..

.(Laughter). . . Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you.
MS. SOUZA: God bless you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other questions for the testifier? If not, thank you very much for being
here. Our next testifier will be Jocelyn Perreira and then, Members, without
your . . .without any objections, I'd like to ask you a special favor. We have a testifier
from Molokai. Her name is Susan Savage and she has to catch a noon flight and I don't
know if she'll be able to return for another opportunity. So if you don't mind, would you
allow me to move her ahead?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR BAISA: I also understand DeGray Vanderbilt is here today. DeGray, are you under the
same time constraints? He's not in the audience so I will take care of Ms. Savage. Thank
you, Members. Okay, so Susan Savage will be our next testifier after Ms. Perreira.
MS. PERREIRA: Madam Chair, may I please extend Ms. Savage the courtesy of going before
me? I will wait.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Perreira, you're.. .you're a doll! Okay, Ms. Savage, please. This is such a
wonderhl community. I'm so proud to be a member of it. DeGray, do you have time
constraints, too? If you do, then you can go after-I'm sure Ms. Perreira won't mind.
We'll take Susan and then you and then we'll go ahead with Jocelyn. Thank you very
much, Members, and thank you, audience.
MS. SAVAGE: Thank you so much, Madam Chair. I appreciate it and thank you all. I'm
speaking both as an owner of land and a condominium and as a business person on
Molokai. Our business is a vacation rental company and I own agricultural land on the
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West End of Molokai. And we are having in our community, the local . . .(change tape,
start 3A). . . people hurt more than anybody.
Molokai, as you well know, doesn't have fancy resorts. We lost the only resort that we
had and that was Molokai Ranch. We now have exactly 21 rooms for a hotel left on
Molokai. Nothing bigger than a two-bedroom accommodation. And in my business the
people coming to us, that are being hurt the most aren't the casual visitors that come, a
couple, a small family. It's the local people on Molokai because if you think it's hard to
keep family here, generation after generation, on Maui you should try it on Molokai.
There's no source of income over there to speak of. It's a very small, small community.
And the people coming into our office wanting rentals that are the locals, are people that
want to have reunions with their.. .their extended families. They're people that want to
have graduation ceremonies. Molokai High School just had their big graduation
ceremony and we had numbers of local people wanting to come, share a place
responsibly for their extended families.
What we're having to do now-and I'm speaking as a condo owner-we're having to put
these people in condominiums. And that's causing a number of problems not only for the
local people that have to pay a cleaning for every single little one or two bedroom unit
that they wouldn't have to pay in a shared home. They're per.. .per unit, per person cost
would be much less and more affordable for the local people in a home. We have to put
these large families in a condominium and that does, even though they're very polite
people, it does impact condominium living because these people wanna play music.
They want to share, they want to enjoy the family unit. And they're severely limited in
doing that with what we have left on Molokai right now.
And living in agriculture land, our subdivision is a minimum of five acres. And the local
people that are homeowners in my neighborhood could equally subsidize their income.
They're not making it. People aren't farming enough to be able to maintain five acres of
land. They need to be able to subsidize their income. That's all there is on Molokai.
There's.. .there's not much else. We don't have traffic problems. It doesn't matter how
many cars park on five acres. Nobody is gonna complain. And it's the local people that
are hurting more than anybody. Visitors are down. That's true in all of Hawaii. Our
economy is hurting. We all know that. So I'm not even gonna speak to that. I'm gonna
speak to the people that are hurting the most and that's.. .that's the local community. Our
business is down, that's to be expected. That's.. .that's a much larger issue than transient
vacation rentals. But I'm here to represent everybody on Molokai. It's not the same as
Maui but we're part of Maui County. And we're being negatively impacted this way.
Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Savage, thank you for your testimony. Members, questions for... of our
testifier? Member Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chairman. Yes, thank you for your being
here all the way from Molokai and for your testimony. First of all, you said your
business is property management? Is that correct?
MS. SAVAGE: Property management, uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And you own the condominium?
MS. SAVAGE: I own a one-bedroom condominium myself so I'm aware of the impact to
condominiums by having to put large groups in them. And.. .
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS. Okay. And.. .and you said you're a property owner and the
property you referred to is the condominium or?
MS. SAVAGE: No, I own a piece of agricultural land also around the corner from the
condominium that I own. So I'm speaking from a multitude of different perspectives.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. And on the ag land, do you have any business
operating there?
MS. SAVAGE: I . . . I don't
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And how long have you been a resident of Molokai?
MS. SAVAGE: I've been a resident since 2000.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And are you familiar with the Molokai Planning
Commission's recommendations to these ordinances?
MS. SAVAGE: Yes, I've been trying to educate myself as much as possible about that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:
recommendations?

Okay.

And do you agree or disagree with their

MS. SAVAGE: What.. .could you be more specific?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Well, the.. .the recommendations that are coming from the
Molokai Planning Commission regarding the ordinances that we are discussing. Do you
agree with it or not?
MS. SAVAGE: I agree with some of it.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Some of it?
MS. SAVAGE: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, okay. And have you participated in their meetings to
make your. . .
MS. SAVAGE: No, no I have not.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No, you haven't. Okay, well, thank you so much for your
testimony this morning and for being here.
MS. SAVAGE: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions for our testifier? If not, Ms. Savage, thank you for
coming and I'm glad we were able to receive your testimony.
MS. SAVAGE: Thank you so much for accommodating me and giving me the opportunity to
speak.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
MS. SAVAGE: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier will be DeGray Vanderbilt and Mr. Vanderbilt will be
followed by Jocelyn Perreira.

MR. VANDERBILT: Thank you, Madam Chair, for this opportunity to move up ahead and to
the Members of the Council and thank you residents of the island of Maui. My name is
DeGray Vanderbilt. I'm a 30 year resident of Molokai. I just stepped down as Chairman
of the Molokai Planning Commission.
And Molokai has had a setback with the closure of Molokai Ranch. They chose to leave.
They were cash positive for the last two years. Now they're leaving and they're trying to
burden the County with a lot of additional expenses like taking over their water systems.
But Molokai is bouncing right back. People like the Mikamis at Molokai Drugs have
hired two people from Molokai Ranch. Friendly Market, the hotel and there were only
60 full-time people there. And recently right after the Ranch closed, all the young adults
between 25 and 35 got together and put out a report called, "Molokai, Future of a
Hawaiian Island." That's a wonderful 38-page report and what they did is they took
every Federal, State and County report done on Molokai since 1978 and took out all the
core values what Molokai said it wanted and found that, basically, nothing changed with
what Molokai wanted, just nobody listened and tried to do other things. So Molokai is
gonna survive. We're coming up on our Molokai Island Plan and we feel that we can
address these issues. And if it could be a perfect world, we'd hope that there wasn't any
ordinances until we finished our Molokai Island Plan.
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But having said that, I did hand.. . hand out last time when I came, you were reviewing
what the Planning Director had sent up a draft. And none of the Molokai
recommendations from the Planning Commission were included there. So we went back
and took the ordinances and actually inserted the recommendations at the March 13
meeting. And I've just.. . I just re-copied them for you today. And basically we're still
concerned because there had been no changes. I guess you're gonna get into that later
but as some of the major things is we didn't want six rooms. We wanted three B&Bs.
B&Bs we didn't want any resident managers there. They had to be owner-operator. We
wanted our Planning Commission to make decisions on applications. We didn't want
these 22 room TVRs. And there was a whole other one. So I've put those in and I will
go back and re-include those into these new ordinances which we got today which are in
a different type of format.
But basically on Molokai, we've-the vacation rentals-the sanctity of the neighborhood
is what we really are concerned about. And one thing that struck me at a Planning
Commission was a young mother stood up. She said, you know we get a lot of nice
people in TVRs and everything but in your neighborhood-and they're a lot closer
neighborhoods over in Molokai than here as far as densities-that you always have in the
back of the mind that one person. You just don't know the strangers in the neighborhood
and neighborhood security is a real concern. It.. .It might seem like a little thing and it
might be different on Maui where you have these two-acre estates but it's a big thing on
Molokai.
And so, anyway I appreciate the Committee's hard work. I'll go back and now that I
have these newly drafted ordinance, put the Molokai recommendations in there 'cause
you got so much paper I don't know how you get through any of it. And again, I
appreciate your taking me out of turn.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Vanderbilt. And yes, I welcome and the
Committee would welcome having that input from you. And we will, as we discuss this
pay very close attention to the needs of Molokai. I'm sure Councilmember Mateo will
make sure that we do that. Any questions for our testifier? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. DeGray, thanks so much for coming as usual. And I do have
our original copy too which I put a little mark by. The item that you were talking about,
the redrafted ordinances, is that something that was just received by you recently or?
MR. VANDERBILT: Oh, I think everybody. I . . . I think these handouts today are basically, as I
understand it, a restructure of the ordinance that was done by Corp. Counsel. But there
weren't any substantive changes from the ones that came up from the Planning
Department.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So you're not talking about something new that was just
handed out.
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MR. VANDERBILT: No, no

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: These were the old ones that we have in the binder.
MR. VANDERBILT: These are, yeah, and what I said I'd do is we'll go back and put our
changes into that format so it'll be right there.

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And, but essentially, though, the Planning Commission on
Moloka'i, when I read through your suggestions-many of which are very good 'cause
they fit for Molokai-those have not changed.? You've just put them in a different
format. Is that correct?
MR. VANDERBILT: No, no, those are the ones that were approved by the Molokai Planning
Commission.

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much, DeGray. I appreciate it.
MR. VANDERBILT: Thank you.

CHAIR BAISA: Other questions for our testifier? If not, DeGray, again thank you very much
for coming from Molokai and for your constant stewardship. Thank you.
MR. VANDERBILT: Thank you.

CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier will be Jocelyn Perreira and Ms. Perreira will be followed by
Michael Butcher. Ms. Perreira, thank you very much for your graciousness. We really
appreciate it.
MS. PERREIRA: Not a problem. Good morning, Chair Baisa, Council Members. My name is
Jocelyn Perreira. I'm the Executive Director and the Tri-Isle Main Street Program
Coordinator for the small towns in Maui County that are part of the Main Street network
of small towns. Just a little bit of background. I'm fourth generation Mauian. I've been
involved in community development for more than 30 years starting with Visions of the
Future, Decisions Maui and very, very involved, of course, in the general plan process
right now.
Today I'm here to speak on behalf of the Tri-Isle Main Street Resource Center
representing its associate affiliate towns, to request the removal of B-CT business from
the proposed new ordinance. We prefer maintaining the current procedure of obtaining
the . . . conditional use permit that does not enable applicants to bypass the intent of
community plans for the following reasons. We are in very strong support of the
community plans. It allows for ample public input via noticed public meetings. It allows
for Planning Commission review to make recommendations. This is also another

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 3,2008

opportunity for public review and input and the conditional use permit must be approved
by the County Council.
Just as Lanai, Molokai, Hana are special and unique areas, we believe having worked in
this arena-I have for more than 20 years in small towns-that these are very special and
unique places and they need to be treated very specially and different as well. The
process in place can be improved upon certainly but it ensures public input for the
protection of the general public in the review process. It is a safeguard for the public in
unsuspecting neighborhoods. What's happening here is in effect is zoning issue and
could be treated as a zoning issue. However, we feel the conditional use permit will
take.. .take the place of and do...do what it needs to do. Our small towns are
irreplaceable. There's a finite amount of development that can occur without
jeopardizing its genuine sense of place. As advocates for small towns, there may be
unique circumstances that may need to be considered and therefore, we strongly feel the
conditional use permit process will enable those applicants with unique aspects to be
considered in a public process.
In closing, we are at a tipping point here in Maui County. We must all work together
respectfully to understand opposing points of view, to make the tough decisions and to
just say no where necessary, and compromise where possible to live in harmony and
share the true aloha spirit. For you're right, Councilman Mateo, this is our home, first
and foremost. We don't want to be Anywhere, USA, and drive away our greatest
resources, our island residents. We don't want to jeopardize their quality of life. It's
very important and heavily discussed in the general plans right now, is sense of place.
And sense of place cannot be bought or created for any price. Those who are working
very hard to make sure and ensures that happens need every bit of help to protect it.
Thank you for this opportunity.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Perreira. Questions for our testifier? Member
Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Ms. Perreira, thank you. First of
all, as the Chair has stated, for your graciousness of letting the Molokai people go before
you. And secondly, for the work you do with our small towns in Maui County. I wanted
to ask you, we heard earlier testimony about the businesses signing either petitions or
some kind of a questionnaire, you know, about the detriment and the impact of what
they're feeling right now. And because I know your organization does a lot of
comprehensive studies in small towns and with merchants, what is your sense of Paia or
Makawao as. . . as far as that's concerned?
MS. PERREIRA: First of all, I'd like to say there's an economic down turn island-wide,
Countywide, probably Statewide. Secondly, we're very careful when we talk about
doing a petition or a survey because you have to be very careful that you're not leading a
survey. Or that you have a very independent vision. There's many things to consider.
It's not as simple as getting one question. If I went down to all of the small towns right
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now and I ask them if they're impacted by loss of visitors and what have you, I guarantee
you all of them are gonna tell me, yes. But what we try to do, and we do it periodically,
is we do business retention and expansion surveys. And we ask them very
comprehensively, what are their reasons for lack of business or downturns or what not so
that we can better plan. And it could be everything from expansion or retention, you
know, of.. . of their business as their relocation, whether they have a closing business that
it's anticipated, so it's many, many factors before you can come to a decision.
With respect to like Paia and Makawao, I can tell you from having done their stuff, you
know, these small towns are not just, you know, to be exploited because of the
uniqueness that they are. They are a community. And so when we do surveys, we do
surveys and we have like three different sections of a survey. One will be the merchants.
One will be professionals who do business in the town. And the other segment is people
who live in and around the town. And then we take all of that information and we do a
comprehensive analysis so that we can see-obviously there are some businesses in town
that rely very heavily on the visitors and all they want is visitors. There's others who
want to have more meat-what we call meat and potatoes which is the local resident.
And one of the things that the Main Street organization tries to do is promote selfsustainability in these towns so that-and especially now with the gas prices what they
are and what not. We haven't even begin to see the beginning of the problems we're
going to anticipate. That how important these small towns are gonna be to receive every
single help, bit of help, that they can get because of the fact...because of this fact, they
need to be self-sustainable. They need to look at all kinds of reasons to be able to be
economically viable. They need to start to reach out to people who live there, not just the
visitors. They need to look at a variety of visitors that are gonna be able to be persuaded
to come in and support these business and what not. What we don't want to be is, you
know, with all due respect to the beautihl town of Lahaina, most of their residences have
gone and moved away. They are, for all intents purposes, a business commercial entity.
Our small towns are the genuine article. They have people who actually live behind and
above residences and in nearby-it's the.. .it's the dynamics that makes it so special and
unique and exudes the aloha spirit. I hope that that helps.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yes. It certainly.. .it certainly gives us a good idea of the
surveys that you do that they are comprehensive. I just wanted to ask you, Ms. Perreira,
that have you made submittals on your organization's recommendations towards these
draft ordinances?
MS. PERREIRA: Yes, we have
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you. And.. . and are you submitting written
testimony this morning?
MS. PERREIRA: We just moved our office. And frankly, I'm kinda running by my notes and
in my head because I don't have access to the-but I know that we did give written
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information to the Planning Commission. I know I testified here about our concern about
not taking-not . . . don't put motels in these small towns, so on and so forth, that's
especially. And one thing I wanna say, we are very supportive of B&Bs in general. I
would pay close attention to what Ms. Swanson has to say because it's not just, you
know, it's not a black and white issue. There are levels of gray and I think she has a very
good handle on definition and what needs to be done because likewise, you know, we
don't wanna have something turn into a B&B when they not really the true B&B. So we
will work on-because we got the recent formatted three points. We will work on your
format and submit our recommendations on the current one that you have before you
because what I am operating off of was the five point one.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:
Mahalo, Madam Chair.

Okay.

Thank you, Ms. Perreira, for your testimony.

CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Jocelyn, and thank you again 'cause I know you've been such a
proponent of the small town and retention of that character and ambience which is
something that we just seem to be losing everywhere. One of the things-and I don't
know if you're able to answer this-but, you know, in the community plan in general, I
know that you focus on the character and the retention. Usually on the core, which is
your small towns but I know that in-I think it was at the Haiku Community Association
and some of the other forums that you've conducted-what you've also done is you look
at the community plan, the wording, and so because earlier we've received a lot of
testimony saying that people want in rural areas and they want in agricultural areas but I
notice today in your testimony you just said about the business-country town. So can you
address that so that I'm, you know, sure of where you're going? 'Cause these areas all
surround the little town.
MS. PERREIRA: Of course. Of course and that's why the general plan process is such an
important process 'cause they're looking at urban boundaries, hopefully rural boundaries,
at some point even ag boundaries so that we know what is.. . should be truly ag. There's a
feeling that, you know, you gotta look at ag as to what is realistically happening today.
There are some lands that really should be ag and purely ag. And there are some
properties that probably should have a different set of criteria.
But what I heard today that was kind of a concern because having sat with a lot of Haiku
residents, the more than 1,000 voices that we did talk to when we developed the Haiku
strategic plan, is when you talking about somebody on a two-acre parcel, it doesn't
mean-even though you're from Kahului or Wailuku and you're in a small, little lot, that
might seem like a huge amount of property, but not necessarily so 'cause somebody on a
two-acre parcel can be located close to their boundary. And if they're next to a neighbor
and they're being intrusive to their neighbor, it's hell on earth. And we have heard from
some of these people, some of the horror stories. And some of the good people here that
want to be applicants that truly maybe deserve to get a fair hearing, they're being
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penalized by all the bad apples, honestly. But there are bad apples and there's no sense to
try to deny it or hide it.
I really wish this issue could be placed on the ballot where everybody could vote and see
just how many people really want to have something done other than where these
operations should go. And that's why when you take everything into account when
you're hearing pro and you're hearing con and you're trying to be fair, the fairest thing in
our . . . our organization's estimation is the protection of the conditional use permit.
Maybe not for other areas but our small towns, like Molokai, like Lanai, like Hana, are
special and unique. You cannot replicate them for any price. They are our homes and we
need to do everything we can to protect them.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And.. .and I really appreciate that, Jocelyn, if and you correct me if
I'm not hearing you properly but because you're supportive of the retention of the
conditional use permit for business-country town, if it's something that in... in a specific
community plan says they want to limit or they want to not encourage, I guess, the
expansion into rural or agricultural areas of certain kind of amenities, you still then would
favor that conditional use permit process?
MS. PERREIRA: Thank you. I get what you're pointing at. I did serve on, I should say, on the
Haiku-Paia Advisory Committee for that community plan. And they did have to
discourage that kind of activity. They didn't have prohibit but they said discourage. And
I will say that we are very much in support of community plans. If a community-and
that's why it's important to have reviews as we go along-if a community changes so
much, the next review they can have their self-autonomous voice and say, our community
has changed so much we feel now we want to have this more or . . . less of this or
whatever. That seems to be the opportune time to really get the reflection and the flavor
of what somebody feels. And I don't think weighted ratios or proportions should be just
given out to different areas because that seems unfair distribution of where you gonna
place things.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. And.. .and I appreciate your-what
saying, one size does not fit all.

you're doing is you're

MS. PERREIRA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And we have to be mindful of what is stated in that specific area of
each community plan.
MS. PERREIRA: That's correct. Thank you
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Jocelyn.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Good morning, Ms. Perreira.
MS. PERREIRA: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: You know, I first want to state that the idea or the concept of
possible charter amendment, I think that's something really interesting to consider and it
was too bad it wasn't thought about much sooner. I think maybe we could've gotten a lot
resolved. But I just wanted to follow up on the issue of the usage of cottages and ohanas
by the resident managers or for short-term rentals. Can you offer us your insight or
thoughts as to-for example, what your organization would feel about that?
MS. PERREIRA: It wouldn't be proper or fair for me to do that at this point because we
didn't.. .we didn't discuss it specifically as you brought it out. We talked about it in
generalities. But I tell you, I will definitely take it to them and ask them how do they feel
specifically about it. But for me to say that at this point without getting a consensus and
an opinion from each and every one of these small towns, I cannot at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And correct me if I'm wrong when.. .when
MS. PERREIRA: Relative to the ohanas.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: With regards to ohanas, the history behind it was initially it
was meant for families, those who couldn't afford houses. That was the intent to allow
for it? Am I correct?
MS. PERREIRA: What I can share is some of the discussions. The discussion that makes
people very confused here is the intent of ohanas was to have extended family or farm
workers utilize a dwelling. And that was the-that is the intent of what ohanas are
supposed to be. And that's why I believe Ms. Swanson-I may be wrong-has some
very strong opinions about whether ohanas should be.. . included with B&Bs. And that's
why our organization recognizing her expertise kinda supports and diverts to what she's
kinda recommending.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Before we continue, Chair would like to call to your attention that we have
seven more testifiers and we will need to definitely end everything by 12:30 because I
need to give the members a break. We have another meeting, a very important meeting
to follow at 1:30. So if we could try to move things along, I would really appreciate it.
Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. Thank you for being here, Jocelyn. So
just for my clarification, in the new Chapter 19.38, vacation rentals, you want us to delete
business-country town as a permitted use?
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MS. PERREIRA: That is the request to the removal of the B-CT business from the proposed
new ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And do you know, by chance, is Lahaina town B-CT?
MS. PERREIRA: No, they're not.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And what about Wailuku town?
MS. PERREIRA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. And then just one quick thing. I know you were on
the Paia-Haiku community plan. Under their land use objectives and policies, it states
that limit visitor accommodations to owner-occupied bed and breakfast establishments
that are residential in both scale and character. Any proposed bed and breakfast should
not be situated near the shoreline so as to avoid the proliferation of this use in subsequent
changes in the character of the region's coast. And I'm bringing this up because what
you spoke to about the community plans that we need to follow our community plans.
And my question to you is-and there is various other restrictive language in certain
community plan districts-and discourage isn't as strong a word as limit. And that's
used in some of these. Hana says discourage transient vacation rentals outside the.. .the
urban area. So my question to you is, do you think that if.. .if we were to adopt an
ordinance that would ...be in contradiction to the community plan, would we then have to
do community plan amendments in order to allow this to happen?
MS. PERREIRA: You might very well have to, especially if you received opposition in the
separate communities.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And then, just one other thing, Madam Chair. You want
us to retain the conditional use process?
MS. PERREIRA: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: For TVRs?
MS. PERREIRA: Absolutely, because there are.. .distinctively good contributions to the visitor
industry that is going to help the economic viability of the.. .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
No,
maybe. . . administrative approval.

I meant

other than.. .rather than having

MS. PERREIRA: I believe that our organization wants to have the Council -COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The option.
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MS. PERREIRA: --to be the final say
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
ordinance reads right now--

And then what about B&Bs?

Because the way the

MS. PERREIRA: I think if it.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: It allows the Director to make that decision.
MS. PERREIRA: Yeah, and I think we're okay with the Director making the decision on B&Bs.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you. Thank you, Member Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions for our testifier? If not, Ms. Perreira, thank you very
much.
MS. PERREIRA: You're very welcome
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Michael Butcher and Michael will be followed by Tanna
Swanson.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIRO S : Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: A question. . . .(change tape, start 3B). . . What is your
intent on the break for lunch? You're going to go right through?
CHAIR BAISA: What I would like to do is go on till 12:30. That will give us one hour before
our Policy meeting if you can do that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. I . . . I . .. I have another meeting at 12:OO and if
Member Johnson is here, you will still maintain quorum if I can be excused?
CHAIR BAISA: I can understand if you have to do it. I hope Member Johnson will return. If
not, then we have no choice but we will have to adjourn.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. If you don't have quorum, I'll remain. But if
Member Johnson comes back, then I'll excuse myself.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS : Thank you, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR BAISA: I'd like to accommodate the testifiers that are here. You know, some of them
may have come from afar and waited all day. So if we can, I'd like to-and I understand
this is very hard on our Committee when we barely have a break but that's the way it is.
Okay, if you would please, Mr. . . .

MR. BUTCHER: Mahalo, Madam Chair, and thank you, Council, for allowing me the
opportunity. I'll be quick 'cause I know we're short. My wife and I are relatively new
residents here, homeowners on the North Shore. And.. . and I do speak in favor of the
TVRs. There's one thing that I would like to bring up that I don't know and I've heard is
that, for me, it's a , ..in being here, in being involved in the Huelo community that
I...where I'm at, there's a cottage industry that is not gonna go away whether it's
approved or not approved. This is something that's gonna be with us and so I feel likeand I've witnessed environmental.. . I mean, I've seen it, I've been around it where these
vacation rentals or substandard long-term housing that doesn't have an avenue for code
or permitting processes are gonna continue to do it anyway. I mean, it's.. .it's fully
functioning right now. And so it... it... it... it...rather than have the waste and sewage go
into the canyons and just above ground 'cause there's not proper septic, or there's not
proper leach, or there's not proper-it's
just not proper. I mean, people living in
containers.
And so I do think that an administrative process for approval with the special use permits
is.. .is necessary to allow people the opportunity to be stewards of the island rather than
just users of the island. And, for me, it would be-I mean, I-my property is zoned ag.
It's two acres. It's zoned ag. It's really not functional for ag. I mean, there's no way I
could make a living producing anything agricultural on this property. It's not-the
subdivision didn't.. .it just.. .it is not possible. And for most of the two-acre parcels on
there, it's not a viable living to be zoned ag. I . . . I . ..coming from a place in California
where the lots are 3-5,000, you know, square feet it is.. .it is property that.. .that we
can't.. .that's gonna be used for the TVRs, for the bed and breakfasts, whether they're
legal or not. And then it's-I don't know if you could legislate it away.
I mean, so, for me, having a process where people could bring your properties up to code,
pay higher property taxes because zoning changes are options would be.. .would...would
seem to be a win-win for the island and the people that are trying to make a living in.. .in
Paia and have all the support that trickle down economics that happens with visitors.
Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Butcher. That's a discussion that I've had with
several people who have come to talk to me about this. And they kinda feel like, if we
can come up with legislation that will encourage people to comply, then maybe it's the
best of both worlds, rather than making them go underground which they probably will
do anyway. So, you know, that challenges all of us.

MR. BUTCHER: Yeah. Mahalo
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CHAIR BAISA: Members, any additional questions for our testifier? If not, thank you very
much and I'm sorry about the long morning but everybody's important. Ms. Swanson?
And she'll be followed by Elaine Wender.
MS. SWANSON: Aloha, my name is Tanna Swanson. I'm president of the Bed and Breakfast
Association, basically the president on the West Side since we're not even all that . . .
(inaudible). . . And I have owned and operated a B&B since 1988. I am not a TVR and
in lieu of time, I'm not here to discuss TVR right now. I am here to discuss B&B. And
that B&B situation is a legal situation. You guys are here to revamp and look at the law.
There were 300 or so approximate, legal or-not legal but legitimate bed and breakfasts.
And when the 1997 law got passed, there was low compliance and we're here to address
that issue. And the Planning Commission has worked feverishly to try to resolve some of
the long standing items that have been in the way of getting these other hundreds of
B&Bs legitimasized [sic]. And a lot of them had been worked out over the last year in
their proposed regulations right now. And I strongly.. . suggest strongly to take a hard
look at those. They deal with parking. That's been a big burden to come over and what
type of parking is allowed. They deal with absentee management. And.. .and meaning a
B&B is an owner-occupied or a lessor home. But when someone-and this is a real
example-when someone has cancer and has to leave for a period of time to go for
treatment on the mainland and be denied renewing their permit, it doesn't make sense
that they can't have a temporary manager or someone that is going to be on-site. They
didn't move, you know.
But we have these issues handling being out there and being real issues on just the less
than 20 of us that are legal, to even stay legal. And these are the issues that have
been.. .that the Planning Department has worked hard to resolve these things. And this is
why I think that the Planning Department proposal to move forward in getting-even in
my own permit. I've been licensed. I had five guest rooms. I've been licensed since
1988 before. My infrastructure did not meet the fifth room. In 2002, I got my
infrastructure worked out and processed the permit for my fifth room. That was actually
approved in Planning Commission in 2004. It has yet to come before you guys. I'm still
waiting. And so their process for someone like myself who's been in business for over
20 years doing this. Never had a complaint. We.. .shouldn't have to come before full
Council. This should be administratively handled through the Planning Commission at
their discretion unless there's some opposition with the neighbors, or whatever.
So I strongly suggest you look at the.. .what the Planning Commission's recommending
for the B&B law. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Swanson. Questions for the testifier? Member
Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. Thanks so much for differentiating because I know the
nightmares. Penny and I have spoken many times. I have a question with regard to
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where your B&B.. .is it in a special management area? Like, is it makai.. .it's mauka of
Honoapiilani?
MS. SWANSON: I am in Wahikuli. So I'm in Lahaina side, up near the Civic Center.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Okay.
MS. SWANSON: Residential
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other questions? If not, thank you very much again. Ms. Wender is our
next testifier, Elaine Wender. And she'll be followed by David Florence.
MS. WENDER: Well, good afternoon. My name is Elaine Wender.
CHAIR BAISA: (Laughs) I'm sorry about that. Thank you for waiting
MS. WENDER: Thank you for continuing. And I've testified on this issue many times over the
past six years and so I would like to refer you to my previous testimony. And I'm asking
you please don't cower under the barrage of misleading propaganda which claims you're
considering banning all vacation rentals everywhere. Clearly, that's not what you're
proposing. The real concern of the Realtors' Association which is so active in this issue,
is it they get much larger commissions if they can sell a property which has a vacation
rental on it. Or manage such a property. Mr. Sheehan who did not identify himself as a
realtor until he was asked, tells us that sales are way down. Why is this a bad thing?
I'm sure that, you know, we're all very sympathetic with the situation of somebody like
Mr. Shim. Unfortunately, he made a really bad business decision. He bought a business
that was based on the success of another business which was illegal, the other business.
That's not a very good thing to do and-but he himself admits that the downturn is not
just because of vacation rentals. And that even on the South Side, where he also works,
tourism is down. All of the economic impacts that are happening are not because of
vacation rentals. There's many other things happening in the economy. And he talks
about his friends having to move to the mainland because of the high housing costs.
Vacation rentals certainly add to those costs. You know, the solution is not to become
even more dependent on the tourist industry and to turn the entire island into a resort.
As I'm sitting here listening today, I remembered the definition of insanity. You keep
doing the same thing and think you're gonna get different results. You know, making our
economy even more dependent on tourism is insane. The past practices of the Planning
Department was the subject of the lawsuit brought by the TVR owners and they lost.
Planning Department honestly told TVR owners in the past that if they submitted
applications, the Planning Department would probably oppose them based on current
laws. Many applicants chose to delay submitting or processing their application hoping
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new laws would be passed. They took that gamble. Those who have had to sell certainly
realized the nice profit.
You know, the Grand Wailea is not the only place that you can stay on this island. My
families come, they stay in very reasonably priced condos in Kihei. There are many of
those in areas where they are zoned appropriately. And there are also budget hotels.
I ask you, whatever you do, please follow Ms. deBeer's advice and require any kind of
B&B or vacation rentals to be owner-occupied. That is really critical. And also, do not
let ohana units which are widely used for local rentals be used for vacation rentals.
Otherwise, the impact on the local housing market is going to be tremendously impacted.
Most important, please don't allow B&Bs or TVRs in the ag district. Mr. Kline spoke of
a meeting which he told me during the break took place the week before our last meeting
here which was March 11'". And I was very surprised what he said about Mr. Watanabe
because-well, I was just-I
don't have time to read it. But I have Mr. Watanabe's
testimony from March 11'" and it differed very considerably from what Mr. Kline
presented here today. And basically he was not generally supportive of vacation rentals
on ag property.
If you pass the proposed amendment to the ag zoning law, you're going to be ignoring all
the current plans and zoning laws and you're just going to hasten the destruction of
family farms on this island as ag land becomes valuable as a resort property. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Questions for our testifier? Member Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman...Madam Chair, thank you very much. No question,
just a request for a copy of your testimony, please.
MS. WENDER: Okay. I will write it. . . .(Laughs). . . I didn't do it in writing this time. I will
submit it.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Wender. We appreciate your.. .your sticking with
US.

MS. WENDER: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is David Florence and Mr. Florence will be followed by
Cherie Attix.
MR. FLORENCE: Good afternoon. Thank you very much for allowing me this.. .these few
minutes. My.. .my comments will be brief because my focus is rather narrow. And I
speak to specifically the concern of the absence or alleged absence of long-term rentals.
We live on West Kuiaha. And it's only a couple of miles long between Hana Highway
and Kaupakalua. There are probably four, perhaps five, rental signs in front of residences
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on my road and we're not a densely populated area. I also suspect the very much the
same between West Kuiaha along Haiku Road, into Haiku town. Again, a number of
rental signs. If that can be reinforced by looking at the newspapers and there is a plethora
of rental facilities available from Hana to Lahaina. Now perhaps the building trades have
not kept up in.. . in.. . in Hana as they have in other places simply because of.. . of it's
remoteness. So I really can't speak with authority there. And.. .and probably not too
much authority across the board. But I did want to share those thoughts with you and I
thank you very much for allowing me these few minutes. Good day.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Florence. I think we'll have to check The Maui News. Any
questions for our testifier? Thank you so much. Our next testifier is Cherie Attix and
she'll be followed by Joy Gerry.
MS. ATTIX: Hi, my name is Cherie Attix. I actually have something that I wanted the
Secretary to hand out. I don't know if she did or not to you guys. It was the site planthank you.
And I own and operate the Hale Ho'okipa Inn Bed and Breakfast. I'm here today
speaking in regards to some of the proposed changes to the bed and breakfast ordinance.
I know there are a number of different issues before you and I'd like to specifically
address the issue of a bed and breakfast owner living on the adjacent parcel. This was
number four in Margaret's testimony earlier. I've always been a bed and breakfast. My
guests find me by looking for a bed and breakfast, not a vacation rental. I provide
breakfast daily for guests. I'm with guests for two to three hours every morning, seven
days a week. I'm also available for check in and check out. My residence is on a
indistinguishable connecting lot, 55 feet from the lanai of the B&B with no fences in
between. My home phone and cell numbers are both posted on the entrance door of the
B&B in case I'm in the garden or in my house when someone arrives. Because the
properties are one unified complex, I go back and forth all day between houses and
working on the grounds. I do live on site. The only division is the TMK number. I have
provided a site plan so Council's able to see the proximity of my residence to the B&B.
I am working with the Makawao Main Street Association and Jocelyn. The community,
the CRC, the State Historic Preservation office, retail businesses, Upcountry schools and
the tech industry of Haleakala all support and perceive my business as a historic bed and
breakfast that serves Upcountry.
In my particular case, I have a large family, six grown children and eleven grandchildren.
The 300 square foot ohana that I lived in on the B&B TMK could no longer
accommodate the needs of my growing family. With my brother as a partner, I was able
to purchase the adjacent lot and build my house. Now, I can accommodate my children
and grandchildren for their frequent and long visits. I do provide two long-term rental
ohanas and continue with the upkeep of the historically registered house and mature
property with the B&B resources.
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In 2000 I applied for and was accepted to the State and National Historic Registers to
protect my 1924 home. Because I did not fit into the parameters of the bed and breakfast,
I applied for a conditional use permit in 2001. After that I went through a lengthy review
process with the Planning Department that began in 2001, a Planning Commission
hearing in 2002, a Land Use Commission hearing and three readings at Council before
finally obtaining my conditional use permit last year. Now, I have been in the renewal
process for a year already and have gone through one Planning Commission hearing and
I'm awaiting a Land Use Committee hearing and two more readings at Council.
I hope you'll be able to see that allowing a property like mine to qualify for a streamlined
B&B permit would make better sense for all. I personally feel there has to be workable
parameters. And I don't know if that was introduced in the.. .changes the ordinances for
the B&B coming up, if it was officially introduced for adjacent property. I'm not sure
about that but I guess I can find out. And mahalo for your willingness to work with these
issues. And if anybody has any questions.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Attix. Thank you.
MS. ATTIX: Mahalo.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, questions for our testifier? Thank you very much for being here
today.
MS. ATTIX: Thanks.
CHAIR BAISA: And for your testimony. Our next.. .testifier is Joy Gerry and Ms. Gerry will
be followed by-I'm sorry if I call this wrong but I can't read it property. I think it's
Petra Grimm? Thank you. Ms. Gerry? Is Ms. Gerry here? Ms. Gerry may have had to
leave. So we'll take our last testifier. If there's anyone else who would like to testify,
please come forward and register. Otherwise, Petra will be our last testifier this mornthis afternoon.
MS. GRIMM: Thank you very much. My name is Petra Grimm. I'm a self-employed
bookkeeper. And I just want-I'm just here to say people are really hurting. Real people
are hurting right now because I like this comparison but I don't know what the name of
that person was that said that before. But the ship is sinking. And you were talking about
navigation. And I think at this point right now you have to do something to stop the
leaks.
I have clients, like in Upcountry I did two vacation rentals. I lost both clients. I do some
retail stores in Paia. I do their bookkeeping. They got.. .they got down about 50 percent.
I mean, I . . . I even do a dentist down in Kahului and he lost business because local people
lost business and they don't go to the dentist so much any more. They just wait until it's
real urgent. So this situation right now needs something to do about. I mean, the one
vacation rental I work for, they employed me two days a week. No, I'm not employed
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but I work there independently two days a week. They had a house.. .cleaner. It was a
lady who was deaf. She would have a really hard time to find another job in a resort.
The other one went to college and she kinda was real flexible. She could work there.
They had a local person who did the gardening. He came with his whole family so the
kids were there and they could work. So it really.. .it worked into the community.
And listening to all of that, I mean, I have the one suggestion that you look at the.. .all the
B&Bs and TVRs who have been running. Like, let's say they have.. .they have been
running for five or ten years. Let them show their taxes. Let them show they paid their
taxes all those ten years. They filed their taxes. I mean, GE and transient
accommodations and also the . . .the tax returns. Let them show if they had ever a
complaint in all those ten years. Look at the building plans that everything is permitted
and do something right now. Not wait for another ten years. To have those people being
legally operating again.
And I mean, the reason why we have B&Bs and TVRs is they were needed. There was a
need there. I mean, it didn't come out of thin air. There was a need for people to come to
Maui and stay in those places. And those people now they go to the Big Island. That's
what' s happening.
Oh, by the way, Mr. Hunt, I just wanted to say I was here last time when you showed us
about all the islands how they do it. And I think you forgot the Big Island because on the
Big Island, there's no difference between a TVR-ah, between a long-term and a shortterm rental. And it works. I kind of-I found that a little bit disturbing that you wouldn't
show that one example. So I think Maui has many opportunities to do here. Yeah, that's
just what I wanted to say. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Petra. Any questions for our testifier? If not, thank you
very much. Is there anyone else out there who would like to testify? If you.. .if you
would, would you please come forward. If you would testify and then you can sign up
with our Secretary later.
MS. NEAGOY: Hi, I'm Nicoleta Neagoy. And I've spoken before and it makes me nervous. I
don't really-I wasn't planning at all except that the.. .the...the one lady who spoke
against there being any B&Bs on ag land. And.. .it just.. .it just doesn't feel right. We
have a beautihl two and a half acres. I know that I've told all of you, you are more than
welcome to come. I'll serve you high tea and I will be more than happy to show you all
the grounds, all the pineapple that we.. .pineapples that we have ever cut and served our
guests we plant. And some of them are growing beautihlly. We have coffee plants.
And we have mangoes. And we have avocadoes. And we have eggplants. And we're
trying everything that we can. We have a darling little fruit stand and anytime we have
bananas or anything, we're.. .we're even trying oranges. We're trying to work it.
We have six people that have worked for us in the last four and a half years. Three o f em
were born and raised on Maui. And they love being with us and we love having them
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with us. The others are transient workers that come every two weeks so that we keep the
two and a half acres looking beautiful. We could never-we have a little book now that
says the County wants us to show how much we can make as an ag land so would you
please sign, you know, what you purchased and how much you paid for. And we pretty
much let people pay whatever they want. And so the book is there and we can show it to
you. We're trying that.
The guests that we've had had in our home, the one-bedroom, and in the cottage, have
come mostly from our neighbors. Some of them have said that I can even use their
names. I'm not gonna do that. But I want you to know that that's the way it's been.
However, there are neighbors that may not approve of it. I don't know. They can't see
any cars on our two and a half acres. We work it very hard. We want to be in
compliance. We applied four years ago. My husband is in the process of showing you
all the things that you want now. All those big sheets taken to Kinko's to show the
property layout. Now I have to go out and take little pictures. They're beautiful pictures.
They're-and we invited everybody to come and see. And.. .and everything is just clean
as could be. And there are people that have come only for one night or two nights
because they want to go to Haleakala. They're staying at the Wailea and then they come
and they go, my God, next time we're staying here. This is so quiet. This is so beautiful.
And, of course, I go a 100 percent, you know, the fruit, the cookies, the baked goods,
whatever they want. If they're sick, I make'em soup. I . . . I mean, it's just something I
love. It's the hospitality thing.
So, you know, I understand that.. .there are people.. .they're...they're just.. .they don't
want the cars. They don't want the noise and all that. But we are individuals. You put it
on the ballot. Go ahead and put it on the ballot. But remember, that still there are gonna
be individual people that are working really hard out there.
And we just had a case-and this is to go with a lady that was speaking when I first
came-we had a case of a family from Nebraska who had stayed at our place twice
because their daughter who was married to.. .who was married and worked here on Maui
with the moving company as well as the sign company. And they also worked at one of
the auto sales-they.. .they sold cars. I mean, this.. .this young couple is unbelievable.
They had beautihl jobs and they rented a home on Lower Kula. And they had to call the
police numerous times in the last three years and within the last six months it got so bad
that they decided that they were going to go back. So I received a call from the parents
and they were terrified because the police no longer was going to help them out. And this
young couple stayed at our place for five days. And, of course, we didn't charge them.
But they left Maui because the owner of the house lived in California and they had this
long-term rental with the gentleman upstairs. And the drug situation is horrific. And this
is like five minutes from our house. I need to put this on the record for you.
CHAIR BAISA: Nicoleta, thank you
MS. NEAGOY: I'm sorry.
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CHAIR BAISA: No, thank you very much. And don't be nervous. You knowMS. NEAGOY: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: You know, everyone has.. .is welcome to come here and give testimony and as
Councilors we are very appreciative of that so.. .
MS. NEAGOY: Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: So don't be nervous.
MS. NEAGOY: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: This is the process.
MS. NEAGOY: Thank you very much. God bless you
CHAIR BAISA: Any questions for our testifier? If not, thank you very much. Do we have
anyone else in the audience? Got a few minutes left. Sir, come on-Nicoleta, please
sign up with the Secretary so we have the record. Sir, will you please state your name
and, again, be prepared to sign up afterwards, please.

MR. SCHEPER: Thank.. .thank you very much for letting me testify without signing up ahead
of time. My name is Dan Scheper and I live in Kihei. I lived in the same home now for
25 years. And my neighbor is currently a vacation rental. It's been a vacation rental for
about four years now. And I can tell you that these are the best neighbors I've ever had.
Prior to it being a vacation rental, it was a long-term rental. And I personally called the
police almost every night. I think if you check the police records, you would find that the
majority of disturbance calls that they receive-maybe more than the majority, maybe 95
percent are problems with long-term rentals, not vacation rentals.
And yet
you're.. .you're doing all this effort and spending money and time to regulate a non-issue.
The issue is long-term rentals if you wanna regulate something. That's.. .that's where the
real problem is. It.. .it really is. I mean, if you drive around you find houses with 15 cars
in front o f em. Those are problems but that's okay. It's not okay for someone to have a
finely manicured home and rent to people from another state. The only difference I see
between short-term and long-term rentals, other than the time lengths, is the people come
from someplace else. And it smells of discrimination to me. It's okay for people who
live here to live in flophouses, rent for any time they want. But if someone comes from
another state, it's not okay. We've gotta put the owner through a process that 90 percent
of the people won't go through or can't afford to go through. I think the idea of sleeping
alone is the best thing, like the Big Island. You're dealing with a non-issue. Thank you
very much.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Scheper, for your testimony. Please sign up. Anyone else?
Last chance for today. I'm-did-you
already testified once, Ms. Swanson. I'm.. .
MS. SWANSON: (Speaking from the gallery) Can I please make one comment that
. . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR BAISA: I don't think that that's allowed. But I'll be happy to have you send that in
writing or-you know, I have a feeling we're at the very beginning here. We're gonna be
doing this again so maybe next time. Please.. .
MS. PAWSAT-DRESSLER: I got encouraged by your words of not being nervous 'cause I hate
speaking in public.
CHAIR BAISA: No, I wish people wouldn't be. You know, we're people just like you and
you're the taxpayers. You're the people we serve so feel free to come.
MS. PAWSAT-DRESSLER: I guess I just have a question why-oh, I'm sorry, I'm Anne
Pawsat-Dressler. Actually wrote the Council a letter, like a five-page letter 'cause I do
better in that medium. But, I . . .I'm curious why we're so opposed to having agencies
also mediate between the transient rental situation just because we are a company. We
have contracts, we hold money so that if people break rules, we have recourse. And that
it's.. .it's just something that we also like Hookipa Haven we employ people. We are
actually a business. And if people cause disturbances, we don't want them to come back.
I mean, so we . . .we note who our clients are, most of the time the repeat clients.
And.. .and we take large sums of money that say, you are going to act responsibly. And
so to put this all on a owner is one thing but I also feel like there are successfbl entities
that want to do it as a job and thereby creating more jobs throughout the island. That's it.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Questions, Members? If not, thank you very much.
Please sign up before you leave. Is there anyone else who is feeling moved? We've got
three minutes.

. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .
CHAIR BAISA: If that's it, I'd like to again thank everyone for coming today. I want to thank
you for your input. It's very important to our . . .(change tape, start 4A). . . decisionmaking. I thank my Members for a long morning, thank the Staff, everybody for being
here today, and we will let you know when we will be continuing the work on this issue.
Thank you very much. Meeting is now adjourned. . . .(gaveg. . .

ACTION:

ADJOURN:

DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.
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